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THE REPORTER 
STANDS CORRECTED

THE OMMISSION OF CANDIDA
TE’S FINE WAR RECORD AN 

INJUSTICE

Last week The Reporter had eleven 
iandidates under consideration, a 
;omment to make upon each of them, 
md it wasn’t just exactly easy. We 
lid our townsman, Tom Garrard, a 
great injustice in saying nothing of 
his fine war record, in view of the fact 
that much was said of the records of 
others, and that he should have not
iced the discrepancy -was no less than 
to have been expected. He handed in 
"the following:

“ My dear Charley:
“ Ordinarily I am very easy to 

please, and I know that on all occa
sions you try to be fair. I have not 
much kiak to make at your actions 
this time, however there is one little 
matter which I desire to call your at
tention.

“ In last week’s issue of The Repor 
ter you gave the write up of a num
ber of candidates, eleven I believe in 
all, and I know that it was a pretty 
hard task, very hard for a man to do 
a job of that kind and not make a mis 
take.

“ In the write up of three district 
candidates living in Midland, to-wit: 
Judge Gibbs, Mr. Haag and Mr. Fan 
nin, you had something to say about 
their activities during the war, and I 
being the only candidate for district 
office in town whose war activities 
you did not mention.

“ Under ordinary circumstances I 
would not say anything about the 
matter, as my people at 
home know what I
did, but the fact that your paper has 
a large circulation, and the further 
fact that I may some day seek broad- 
-er fields, and the further fact that 
those who were not herd during the 
war and others whom your paper 
might reach may not know the facts, 
:and since you took occasion to com 
ment on the war record of the other

(Continued on page 4)

ALP IN E AVALANCHE
IS NOT APPRECIATIVE

The first thing that showed up in 
The Reporter’s mail box Monday 
morning, the first working day of the
week, was the platform of Hon____
-----------with request for publication
It would about take up the available 
space on our first page. The succeed
ing mails o f the week have brought 
us enough to fill up about four issues 
of our paper, while in the past year 
Thos. L. Blanton alone has furnished 
enough “bull” to have filled up our 
whole 52 issues. We read a lot of this 
stuff, too, and occasionally find it 
highly entertaining, especially as a 
study of freak tangents to which the 
minds of politicians sometimes fly 
but as for taking this stuff seriously 
why it would be funny. In its last is
sue the Alpine Avalanche devotes the 
following to the subject:

“ There are people in this world of 
whom it may be said their liver may 
be out of whack but their gall is in 
good working order, even working 
■overtime. The past week the Avalan
che office has been ‘submerged’ with 
propaganda for this and that candid
ate for State or national honors, ask
ing the papers to give publicity to 
their campaign, but never once do 
these letters contain the very neces
sary line— ‘enclosed please, find
check.”  One candidate for a national 
position of honor and trust—and in
cidentally one of monetary value to 
him— sends in a long desertation on 
his ‘speech opening his campaign’ at 
a certain time and place, and says he 
is having the address ‘plate mattered’ 
and will be, glad to furnish it in plate 
form ‘for our convenience,’ and asks 
the Avalanche to give it space about 
two columns, ‘as a matter of news.’

“ Today another column or so of 
‘copy’ came from a prominent politi
cian whose name has been mentioned 
in connection with his re-election to a 
State off i  which he how holds. It \ 
is annou ment that he will not be a |
candidal; j for the office of--------- but j
may be a candidate for another office 
higher up, and he ‘would greatly ap
preciate you printing the statement 
IN  F U LL’

“Sure, Mike, the employes of the

Avalanche are just working for the 
glory of it. Not one of them connect
ed with the mechanical department 
would think of charging for the time 
necessary to ‘setting up’ the gentle
man’s column and a half ‘announce
ment 1'

“ The space in a newspaper is to 
the publisher what the goods on the 
shelves o f the merchant are to him— 
stock in trade and must be sold, else 
the merchant and the publisher must 
discontinue business. Paper costs 
money, labor must be paid for, ma
chinery must constantly be replaced. 
A newspaper must give away oodles 
of its space for charitable purposes; 
this it does freely. Churches and 
schools make a demand on the local 
paper for space, and get it. Space is 
given freely by every paper for every 
thing that builds up the community 
without money and without price al
beit costs the publisher cash to do so. 
It is just the same as the publisher 
going down in his pocket and digging 
up the cash. But he does it without a 
whimper, ‘for the good of the order.’ 
Hours of time, and often overtime,are 
paid employes in the mechanical de
partment of every newspaper by the 
management to prepare for the paper 
matter for which the publisher gets 
not a cent in return. The operator 
spends two hours on the ‘announce
ment’ of a politician; The manage
ment pays .an experienced operator 
80 cents an hour and gets 000D for it.

“ Gentlemen, please be seated. The 
office boy will now empty the waste 
basket.”

Neither The Reporter or the Ava
lanche refer to local candidates. Their 
candidacies have real news value;but 
these fellows who are after the big 
things of the State and Nation: we’d 
be very glad to publish their stuff as 
paid “political advertisements.” 
Otherwise we are usually able to 
“ fill-up space,”  at least more to our 
own satisfaction.

OIL DEVELOPMENT 
IN THE PECOS FIELD

ENTERPRISE SPEAK& OF SEVER
AL TESTS THERE AT INTER

ESTING DEPTHS

INTRODUCING OUR 
LATEST CANDIDATES

FOUR THIS WEEK AND RANGE 
FROM JLSTICE OF PEACE 

TO U. S. SENATOR

Four new names are added to our 
announcement column this week, and 
we take them up in the order that 
they appear therein:

For U. S. Senator

On Tuesday evening, the 14th inst., 
the Hon. Lucian W. Parish addressed 
a representative Midland audience on 
the political issues of the day, and in 
his behalf as a candidate for United 
States Senator. He is a splendid, 
strong champion of Democracy, and 
his name apears properly in our 
Democratic announcement column. 
Elsewhere we have devoted consider
able space to his address, and we shall 
permit that to serve as further com
ment on his candidacy.

Since the above was written Mr. 
Parrish has happened to a very ser
ious accident. He and Judge Walter

(Continued on page 4)

They keep “ everlastingly at it” in 
oil development in the vicinity of Pe
cos, and Midland is interested to the 
extent that paying production discov
ered there will probably renew ac
tivities at Midland. Following is re
port by the Pecos Enterprise in its 
last issue:

The week just closing has been 
without any particular thrills in oil 
development in the Pecos field, inter
est centering quite generally in the 
preliminary work of the owners of the 
Toyah-Bell to get the hole in readi
ness for a shot of nitroglycerine, an
nouncement of which plan was made 
in last week’s paper.

In order to take care of this addi
tional item of expense, a campaign 
has been waged at home and abroad to 
place stock of the company to the ap
proximate amount of $3,000, the ssti- 
mated cost of the shot. While the full 
amount of the stock has not been ab
sorbed at this writing, it is confident
ly expected that this feature of the 
plan will be consummated without 
further delay.

The operating company has requisi
tioned the service of a production ex
pert from the Ranger fields, who is 
here now conferring with the owners 
of the well, and it is expected that he 
will make such recommendations as 
to plan of procedure as will safeguard 
and conserve every element of precau
tion to put off the shot in a manner to 
secure the best possible results.

This hole is down 4540 feet, and its 
history is well known to all follow
ers of the development work in the 
Trans-Pecos field. The fact that it has 
staged sporadic flows of oil for the 
past five months, in heads as high as 
50 barrels at a time, has kept the fol
lowers of the game at home and ab
road in a state of the greatest sus
pense.

The rate at which the hole is being 
made at the River well of the Arthur 
Pitts Oil Co., in Ward County, is 
bringing it into the limelight, as a 
depth is being attained which will 
soon test that location as to its possi
bilities for commercial production. 
The hole is now down below the 3200 
foot level, and about 30 feet daily is 
being drilled. With the drop of the bit 
a few hundred feet more, it is confi
dently expected that showings will be 
recorded which will be of great value 
in proving up that territory, as it is 
claimed by those who are putting 
their money in the test that structu
ral conditions are such that good pro
duction may be anticipated.

No direct report has been available 
from Willoughby No. 1, being drilled 
by Willoughby Petroleum Company, 
but it is current street talk that the 
drillers have struck cap rock.

For the past week the drill has been 
making steady progress at the Bell 
well, all the time, dialling in oil-satu
rated formations. At 2619 a very 
richly saturated shale formation was

(Continued on page two)

BIG SPRING FIELD 
OIL DEVELOPMENT

NEW WELL SPUDDEIMN AND 
HERALD TELLS OF DISTIN

GUISHED VISITORS

From The Big Spring Herald.
Another new test is now underway 

to locate the big oil pool which most 
everyone believes is to be located some
where in this section of West Texas. 
This test, the Durham No. 1, one of a 
number to be drilled by the Chicago- 
Texas Oil and Gas Syndicate on their 
large holdings, one and one-half miles 
southwest of Sterling City.

That they started work in the face 
of conditions which prevailed Thurs
day— the staging of the worst wind 
storm this section has experienced in 
years—is evidence that they mean 
business and are not going to be bluff
ed by obstacles. The spudding-in was 
carried out at 4:25 o’clock Thursday 
afternoon and among those present 
were Paul S. Odward, of Chicago, 
president of the Chicago-Texas Oil 
and Gas Syndicate, and also president 
and director of the Texas Oil Drilling 
and Producing Co.; Floyd C. Dodson, 
geologist of the Texas Consulting Co., 
and field manager for the company; 
Walter W. Talliaferro in charge of 
production; Harold W. Hoots, U. S. 
Geologist, who is ip this field to ob
serve potash findings in drilling wells.

Everything started off smoothly un
der the direction of Bigelow & Son, 
the well known drillers who were 
awarded the contract to drill this test. 
They have been in the drilling busi
ness the past thirty years, working in 
all the important fields. They are op
timistic over the outlook for produc
tion as is everyone connected with the 
company. Every man on the job has 
a working interest in the company 
thereby increasing their incentive to 
give the best in them to make this 

I well a real producer.
The structure on which this test is 

i located has been surveyed thoroughly 
j by Mr. Dodson and other well known 
! geologists and everyone gives a most 
flattering report.

They pronounce it a very spectac
ular structure, and the calculations 
show possibility of shallow producing 
sands between 1300 and 1400 feet. At 
about 2400 feet another sand about 
400 feet in thickness may be expected 
—most favorable for production. The 
upmost members of the Bend series 
in which big production is secured in 
Ranger and Desdemona should be en
countered at 3150 and the black lime 
equivalent at 3700 feet. The geolo 
gical column shows several of the 
greatest producing series of rocks 
known, all of which are in reach-of 
the drill . In the old Elkhorn Syndi
cate test, located 12 miles south of 
Durham No. 1, were encountered sev 
eral good sands of considerable thick
ness, and also some production below 
3000 feet was passed up without 
shooting. It is the contention of many 
reputable men that this would have 
made a commercial well if it had been 
properly tested. That the Durham 
No. 1 has a much beteer chance at 
production is based on the fact that

(Continued on pagre 2)

CLIFF NEWLAND
SUSTAINS OPERATION

Cliff Newland was. brought in from- 
the G. F. Cowden Sons’ ranch last 
Sunday, suffering of: a. severe attack 
of appendicitis. Monday he sustained 
an operation and his condition was.; 
most serious at the time. Gangrene 
had set up, and there were symptoms 
of peritonitis. However he has been 
doing remarkably well, and friends, 
will be much pleased to know he bids 
fair to have a. speedy and uneventful 
recovery.

ONE CENT SALE TO
BE; GREATER THIS YEAR:

Jack Bittrd, of the City Drug Store,, 
is leaving Sunday to attend the an.-- 
nual State convention of Rexall drug
gists. Mr. Biard is going for the 
main purpose of arranging for the 
purchasing o f adequate merchandise 
for- their one cent sale. He claims that 
their initial sale last summer- was 
such a success that the one this year 
will be much greater, both in volume 
and valued, as the discriminating 
buyers of the Midland Country have 
learned of the unusual savings to be 
made at sueh a sale.

B. N. Ayeock & Sons are prominent 
Hereford exhibitors in the show 
rings of the Fort Worth Fat Stock 
Show this weekend it is a safe guess 
that they will make enviable win
nings. The elder Mr. Aycock is hi 
personal charge. The Reporter will 
probably give full account of Midland 
winnings in next issue.

Among the visitors to Ft. Worth 
this week was Henry M. Halff. He 
entered a number o f his fine show 
Herefords there, and The Reporter 
expects to note some splendid win
nings by his stuff in our next issue.

Sam Preston,of the “ Long S” ranch, 
was in Midland Monday .

MIDLAND SECURES 
ARSÍSTS’ COURSE

FIFTY SIGNERS MAKE BIG CON
TRACT WITH SOUTHWEST

ERN BUREAU

It will be of interest to the lovers 
of music and kindred arts in Midland 
to learn that a course of exceptional 
artists has been secured for next 
year, fifty of our leading citizens 
signing the contract with the South 
western Musical Bureau. The high 
school has been maintaining a first 
class lyceum course for the past 
three years, same being given .in two 
of our beautiful church auditoriums. 
When it is not feasible to secure one 
of the church auditoriums and the 
high school did not feel like undertak
ing the proposition for another year, 
a few of our citizens including the 
ministers of the city, the mayor, the 
superintendent of schools, and many 
others who were interested in main 
taining such a course for Midland, 
met and organized a Midland Lyceum 
Committee. Mayor W. A. Dawson

(Continued on ‘ page five)

Live wire ‘ "tips”
- A T  THE MERCANTILE.

— GROCERIES. Look at these prices!

Marechal Neil Flour, 48 lb. sack for only $2.00, and we have plenty o f it. H aving antici
pated the recent advance, we filled our warehouse to overflowing. W e haven’t raised our 
price either.

The best Mill Run Bran per 100 lbs., only $1.55. Compound lard, large size, only $1.35. Standard Grade corn 
(per 1 dozen cans) only $1.55. Cream of Wheat, oi)ly 25c. Post Toasties, only 15c. These are only a few of the 
many hundred bargains we are offering in our Grocery department. If you are not buying your groceries from 
us, we are both losing money.

Th e  Best of Quality at the Low est Possible Price. W e  w ant your business. 
Read our D R Y  G O O D S  advertisem ent on page 5.

Midland Mercantile Company
Grocery Phone No. 6

“ The Appreciative Store. ’
Dry Goods Phone No. 284

PARRISH 
HERE LAST TUESDAY

A HIGHLY PLEASED AUDIENCE 
HEARD HIM ON POLITICAL 

ISSUES

Or  last Tuesday night Midland peo
ple were- privileged to hear Hon. Lu- 
ciau- W. Parrish, a member o f Con
gress from the 13th district, of Hen
rietta,. Texas, speak in. behalf o f  his 
candidacy for the United States Sen
ate-. Arriving by automobile from 
Sweetwater at a few  minutes past 8 
o’clobk, Mr. Parrish was immediately 
escorted to the const house where he 
spoke to a large audience gathered in 
the district court room. Showing a 
little fatigue from traveling over the 
rough roads and making three 
speeches previously that day, never 
the less he displayed energy and 
forcefulness, in his argument.

Homer W. Rowe. ». Vng thud 
friend of the candidate, in a few well 
chosen words, introduced the speaker.

Mr. Parrish discussed with a dear 
vision* some of the more vital prop
ositions now uppermost in the minds 
of the people and demonstrated to his 
audience that his knowledge o f  the 
economic problems was full and 
complete and that his sincerity of 
purpose could not be doubted. He re
ferred his hearers to the platform on 
which he submits his candidacy to the 
voters o f Texas and in his speech he 
only touched on a few of the more 
important matters. Rather than give 
a synopsis of these points, The Re
porter has secured from one of his 
ardent supporters of Midlands full di 
gest of the platform, which follows:

The platform on which Representa
tive Lucian W. Parrish is making the 
race for the Democratic nomination 
as United States senator, is one 
which will appeal to every Texas 
Democrat, whether favorably inclin
ed to Mr. Parrish’s candidacy or not. 
As a member of Congress, Mr. Par
rish has devoted much thought and 
study to the various economic and im 
dustrjal problems which the govern-

(Continued from page four)

W ANT HIM IN TH E
S TA TE  LEGISLATURE

Henry E. Webb, of Ector County, is 
a pretty good man, we guess, or he 
would hardly receive practically the 
unanimous endorsement o f his home 
people in a petitioh'that he be a can
didate for the State legislature. The 
following was handed us for publica
tion:

Odessa, Texas, March 13, 1922— 
Since Henry E. Webb is called to Ft. 
Worth in consultation of the South
ern Tariff Association, and before 
leaving, he made it public that he had 
declined to make the race for the 
County Judge’s office for Ector 
County,"

Therefore, we the undersigned cit
izens of Ector County do hereby ask 
and petition him to make the race for 
State Representative of this the 120th 
District, believing that he can be o 
great service to the counties compos
ing said district. Signed,
Henry Pegues Wood Plummer
W. H. Rhodes R. N. Henderson
Carl Akin E. C. Rice
B. G. Hendriok J. F. Maurice
J. H. Marr Ike Barton
D. J. White Chas. Yoss
Edward J. Wall R. E. Brown
W. A. Thornton W. T. Henderson 
Eugene Cody J. M. Deese
•T. A. Graham J. P. Hammett
H. E. Kerr G. K. Kelly
Virgil Ruth J. E. Bagley
T. L. Owens I. T. Henderson
T. F. Watson Jno. H. Smith
H. D. Cody V. P. Meadows
Mack Henderson J. A. T. Evans
W. F. Bates H. C. Barrow
L. E. Johnson G. F. Waddell
C. M. Smith Chas . M. Dublin
Joe W. Rice A. Q. Cooper
E. S. Martin Rudy Webb
Fred Malone J. W. Poer
E. K. Bowman W. G. O’Neal
R. H. Thain E. V. Johnson
John E .Webb D. A. Thomoson
N. H. Gann W. M. Adams
W. F. MteCack. n W. H. Harkev
E. Graham J- M. Foster
M. C. Moss G. H. Johnson
L. S. Webb. v ■ . E. V- Graham 
A, W. Moore Wm. Grover
J. E. Watson W. T. Whittenburg 
H. G. Foster W. B. McKnight

V
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“ May we have faith in 
ourselves and in 
each other/*

May we work a little harder and strive a 
little better to make this bank a helpful, 
u s e f u l  f a c t o r  in the life of this 
community.

May we be worthy of the friendship and 
confidence with which you have favored 
us in the past and which we are looking 
forward to in the coming year.

First National Bank
Midland, Texas

OIL DEVELOPMENT
IN TH E  PEGOS FIELD

DI6 SPRING FIELD
OIL DEVELOPMENT

(Continued from page one)
reached. This extended for about six 
feet when a little harder formation 
was entered and the well is now drill
ing in a lime formation strongly sat
urated with oil. The gas in the well 
has increased during the week.

In view of the fact that for more 
than 250 feet the well has been drill
ing in saturated formation, it is be
lieved that it is rapidly nearing the 
deep sands which are expected to car
ry the big production and every screw 
drilled is watched with great interest.

A small amount of oil and consider
able water was being bailed from the 
Means well of the Pinal Dome Corpor
ation on Thursday and Friday.

Guy Goodwin in charge of opera
tions stated to the Enterprise that a 
black lime formation had been enter
ed just below 5,000 feet, and that be
tween 5023 and §080 feet the forma
tion was chiefly sand. A little ggs 
was evident in this formation, and 
when the bit was pulled oil showed on 
the tools.

The gas rose slowly from the well 
for about two hours, and then ceased 
to be very evident. There is about 
1,000 feet of water in the hole.

The gas and water sands are so 
close together that Mr. Goodwin 
stated it was impossible to determine 
the exact depth of either or which 
was first found.

Bailing was carried on Thursday 
and up to noon Friday a total of three 
barrels of oil had been bailed from the 
hole. All oil brought up by the bailer 
is being saved.

Plans for the future are indefinite, 
but the bailing tests will be continu
ed in ftp effort to better determine the 
Condition of the well.

The oil is dark green and of 38 
g r a v i t y . ................................s

This well is iocated on the Evans & 
Means ranch on section 23, block 26 
Loving County, about 40 miles north 
of Pecos, and 16 miles north of the 
Toyah-Bell well.

The Pecos-Angeles is losing no 
time in drilling, according . to O. S. 
Sherer, field superintendent

The drill of the Laura well of the 
Sunshine Federal Interests has been 
working for the past three days below 
the 8 1-4 inch casing at 2400 feet and 
the progress made was very encour
aging, according to reports from the 
management. An effort is being made 
to get the drill past the string of cas
ing and tools in the hole, and it is be
lieved that these efforts will be suc
cessful. If this point is passed with
out difficulty it is anticipated that the 
hole will be pushed down to a great 
depth very rapidly.

(Continued iron, page 1)
it is located much higher on struc
ture and there is every reason to ex
pert big production from the sands 
penetrated.

Mr. Odward will remain a few days 
before leaving for Chicago to wind up 
business matters here and to see that 
everything is moving along nicely at 
the well.

The Morrison No. 2 of the Under
writers Oil Company in Mitchell 
County was given a shot last Friday 
evening and for a time it acted as 
though it was going to be a real gush
er. After the effects of the shot had 
subsided the well flowed four times 
within a space of forty minutes, the 
column of oil ascending far up the 
derrick.

The well bridged during the night 
but. since the work of cleaning out has 
started it has flowed a number of 
times,

It is now proposed to lower a string 
of smaller casing in the hole in the 
hope that the gas pressure will be 
sufficient to make it flow and this 
casing will be placed in the well just 
as soon as it can be secured.

There have been representatives of 
big oil companies as well as any num
ber of independent oil operators to 
visit the Morrison No. 2 the past two 
weeks and it is conceded that the Mor
rison No. 2 is a real oil well and an 
active development campaign for that 
territory is warranted by the showing 
already made by the Morrison No. 2.

Several contracts for additional 
wells in Mitchell County have already 
been closed within the past ten days.

TIDE TURNING FOR 
NATION’S FARMERS

FAjRM BUREAU CHIEF PREDICTS 
BOOM’S ON WAY FOR U. S. 

AGRICULTURALISTS

OPTIMISM r u l e s
IN CATTLE CIRCLES

THESE FIVE MEN HAYE
A LARGE SIZED JOB

The responsibility of collecting the 
enormous amount of more than $10,- 
000,000,000, due the United States 
from European countries, has been 
placed upon a committee of five ap
pointed by President Harding. They 
are: Secretary of the Treasury Mel
lon, Secretary Hoover, Secretary 
Hughes, and Senators Reed and Bur
ton.

Opal Olive Shampoo for ladies’ 
use, in pint bottles. Also an assort
ment of tonics in small bottles. 22tf 
New Sanitary Barber Shop.

With several large cattle deals 
completed and inquiries from north
ern points regarding cattle, sheep and 
wool, indicating other deals, stockmen 
of Central West Texas are viewing 
the livestook outlook with much opti
mism and a drenching rain is all that 
is lacking to convince them that the 
industry has reached the “ dawn of a 
better day,”  says the Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, in its issue of last Tues
day.

'Dhis opinion is expressed by stock- 
men from the region around Eden, 
San Angelo and other points.

H. D. Caruthers, ranchman from 
Eden, and his father, R. W. Caruth
ers, San Angelo, who are among, the 
early arrivals to the Southwestern 
Exposition and Fat Stock Show, said 
Monday that the outlook is the bright
est it has been in many months with 
a corresponding better feeling among 
livestock growers.

The Eden man declared that Satur
day he knew of one deal where 2,200 
yearling steers were sold for ship
ment north and brought $32.50 and 
$35 a head. Other large deals have 
been made recently in the Concho 
country and many inquiries have been 
made regarding sheep and wool.

The yearlings will be shipped to 
northern ranges, he stated.

This optimism now seems to prevail 
in the Midland Country, especially 
since the rain Sunday night and Mon
day. This rain extended south and 
southeast, and we imagine the vicini
ties of Eden and San Angelo have 
been greatly relieved.

“ Farmers can look forward to 1922 
as a banner year. The sign in the 
heavens heralding agricultural eman
cipation at last has appeared.'’*"

That comes from James R. Howard, 
president of the American Farm Bu
reau Federation, nation-wide organi
zation with national headquarters in 
Chicago. Howard speaks as the'recog
nized mouthpiece of a .vast net-work 
of co-ordinated county farm chapters 
that stretch from coast to coast and 
number as members more than 2,000,- 
000 farmers.

“A study of trends in farm prices 
show the beginning of the new year 
marked a turn in the tide for agricul
ture,” Howard says. Federal Reserve 
governors have begun to smile again.

“ This means to agriculture—the 
the basic industry— that things are 
really picking up.

“ Figures obtained from research 
work show sheep have advanced 96 
pter cent in price since the low point 
in 1921, eggs, 76.7; apples, 73.3; cot
ton, 72.3; lambs, 69.75; beans, 61.5; 
wool, 56.8; hogs, 47.7; kaffir, 46.6; 
cheese, 46.4; butter, 46.1; flax, 39.8; 
poultry, 33.3; rye, 27.2; barley, 25.58; 
wheat, 23.1; corn, 20.4; oats, 16.6; 
steers, 11.7; and hay, 7.8 per cent.

“ These upward trends have not 
been reflected excessively on the con
sumer.

“ It is the supreme duty of the na
tion to get the farmer on his feet. 
This seems to have been realized quite 
fully in legislative and other endeav
ors made to render assistance.

“ I predict that in 1922 you will hear 
more and more about co-operative 
marketing, an instrument the farmer 
has seized on as a means to aid him
self by first aiding the consumer.

“ It is not without reason to say that 
the near future will see the farmer 
selling his wheat, corn, livestock, to
bacco, vegetables and milk directly to 
the consumer.

“ The farmer looks forward to help
ing the public by elimination of prof
it-robbing middlemen, bringing a 
fair return of profit to himself with
out imposing price hardships.

Farmers’ Hopes
“Among the important improve

ments farmers are looking forward tq 
this year include:

“ Reduction in transportation costs.
“ Interior canalization.
“ Opening of the Great Lakes water

way.
“ improved river transportation.
“And as credit is the life blood of 

farming, we hope for some legislative 
credit machine like Congressman Sid
ney Anderson’s intermediate credit 
plan to come to our rescue.

“ We expect tangible legislation to 
follow the report soon to be made by 
the Congressional Joint Commission 
of Agricultural Inquiry which will go 
far forward toward making American 
farming a leader among the profes
sions of the world.”

CATTLE PAPER EASIER
SAYS NEB. BANKER

“ We are around the corner in the 
cattle industry, and the future is 
bright. Banks will now accept legit
imate cattle paper, and will offer 
every other encouragement possible. 
The New York'banks are even show
ing a tendency to demand cattle pa
per, and we feel that adjustment in 
the industry is coming in a hurry,” 
said Ford Hovey, president of the 
Stock Yards National Bank of Oma
ha, who was in Fort Worth Tuesday 
for a two-day visit as one of a party 
of 25 Omaha bankers and stockmen 
and commission men. The Nebraska 
men are seeking to establish a direct 
trade with the Texas markets, so 
that the great supply of feed raised 
in Nebraska may be used to the 
greatest advantage in feeding stock 
bought from, the Texas and Oklaho
ma ranges. The marketing facilities 
of the Omaha yards are also being 
offered as an inducement to the Tex
as shipper and commission man.

Degrees

- Said a friend to the proud father of 
a college graduate who had just been 
awarded am A. M. degree:

“ I suppose Robert will be looking 
for a Ph. D. next?”

“ No. He will be looking for a J. O. 
B.”—Life.

Game to the Last

An editor was dying, but when the 
doctor bent over, placed his ear on his 
breast, and said, “ Poor man! Circula
tion almost gone!”  the dying editor 
shouted: “ You’re a liar! We have the 
largest circulation in the country!”- 
Exchange.

' I

Price Alone Does Not Make 
Value, But Quality Mer
chandise, at the Lowest 
Price, IS Value
That is the kind of VALUE that this store offers at all times and the kind of VALUE that has builded 

this business from a very small beginning to the biggest Dry Goods Business in West Texas and will 

continue to grow.

Added to this, we endeavor to render a service that will please and there is a welcome here for you at 

all times, whether you come to buy or to look. You are never urged to buy. This store believes that 

you know what you want and the'price you care to pay. It is our business to supply this merchandise 
at this price.

New Spring Tissues
At this time we are showing a truly splendid line of New Spring Tissues, by far the most beautiful 
of the new wash materials and these are very reasonably priced, being 32 inches wide, at 35c, 50c and 
65c the yard. If you cannot come to see these, phone or write us for sample.

Apron Cretonnes
These fast color apron cretonnes will prove to be one of the biggest hits of the season. Already the 
east is wild about them. For trimming solid color ginghams, percales, Devonshire cloth, or for making 
up and using the solid color to trim with, they are beautiful

These are yard wide, the colors are fast_ and the price is 50c the yard,

Lace Guimps Half Price
About three dozen lace Guimps in white and ecrue that have sold at $2.50, $3.00, $3.50 and $3.85, will 
be on the bargain table Saturday morning at just half price.

$1.85 Corset Girdle 95c
About -two dozen of this very comfortable combination Sanitary belt, elastic girdle and hose supporters. 
These have been selling at $1.85. These will be in the bargain isle next Saturday morning and for a 
week, each, 95c.

Boys Spring Knickers
The spring assortment is here in sizes-up to 18, of splendid quality materials, lined and are priced at 
$1.50, $1.85, $2.00 and up to $3.50 the_pair. If you cannot come down to see these, we will be glad to 
send several pairs for you to select from.

Three Special Values in Pumps
As advertised last week at $3.45, $3.75 and $6.45 are three numbers that you will agree are the biggest 
values this season.

-Remember, these are shoes that show the quality in both the materials and the workmanship and 
please do not compare them with cheap, shoddy stuff, for we postively guarantee the service in every 
pair and you will appreciate the looks. Sizes 2 1-2 to 7

Two New Numbers in Boys Shoes
At $2.50 here is a shoe in sizes up to 6, that will give real value and we guarantee every pair to wear 
to your entire satisfaction or will replace them.

At $4.00 is one of the best quality, real Russian calf g'oodyear welt, oak sole shoes that we have seen 
in years. A better shoe than has been selling at $6.00. Sizes 2 1-2 to 6, the p a ir ________________$4.00

Childrens Spring
For girls from three to twelve years, and boys up to five or six year sizes.

The styles are splendid and a big variety from which to select and we believe you will find a saving of 
from fifty cents to as much as a dollar fifty on every one.

Girls’ straws at $1.25, $1.50, $1.85 and up to $2.50. Boys’ straws in black, at $1.00, $1.25 and $1.50

Mens Good Clothes
This week brought three new lots of men’s suits that are splendid. The tailoring in these is all that 
could be desired and the fitting qualities are unexcelled. These are GOOD clothes sold at a price that 
will build this department of our business.

Every suit comes with an extra pair of pants; if you don’t want this extra pant the price is less. Con
servative styles for men; snappy styles for young men.

THE SPECIAL VALUES

that were offered last week will continue 
tor another week. There is always a 
reason tor you coming to this store; and 
our reason for ottering you better mer
chandise at a less price is that we want 
your business.

Wadley - Wilson Company
O n e  P r ic e .  The L o w e s t . F o r  Cash O n ly .
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THE ECONOMY OF FINAL COST

A Virtu of Goodyear'j 
¡M  Anille! Factoría

There are two kinds of economy. One ia the economy of 
low price. The other Is the economy of final cost.
Goodyear has always made tires to provide economy of 
final cost.
With Its Western factory a part of the largest tire
building organisation In the world, with great buying 
power, with modem equipment and processes, Goodyear 
Could build tires to sell at as low a price as anyone can.
But in the end, Goodyear believes that tire buyers want 
two things:
First—the lowest possible final cost.
Second—the greatest possible freadom from  tfra troubla.
So, instead of building tires as cheaply as possible, Good
year builds them as ¿ood  as possible.
While such tires cost more than tires made of cheaper 
materials, they last so milch longer that the final cost 
is less.
And in the meantime, they give less trouble and require 
fewer tire changes on the road.
Then, in addition to the value built into Goodyear Tires, 
Goodyear dealers offer to tire users a service which enables 
Goodyear customers to get out of the tires all the value 
built into them at the Goodyear factories.
The combination of good value, plus good service, is re
sponsible for the fact that more people ride on Goodyear 
Tires than on any other kind.

G O O D
** W e s t e r n  M t d e ^  f o r  W « • t • r n T r a d «

A U TH O R IZE D

GOODYEAR SERVICE STATION

Western Auto Supply Company
Phone No. 46

T E N  COMMANDMENTS
FOR TH E  A U TO IS T

Speeding is the root of all acci
dents.

Don’t pass a car on a curve or a 
street intersection. Don’t speed!

Don’t crowd up on a rattled driver^ 
fire or an accident. Don’t speed!

Give the FOOL the right of way. 
Don’t speed!

Never blow your horn except when 
approaching a street intersection or 
to warn another of danger. It is not 
to be used for any other purpose. 
Don’t speed!

Never cut a left-hand corner. Speed 
not!

Don’t drive nearer than 25 feet to 
the car ahead or to a boy on a wheel, 
and remember don’t speed!

It’s easy to kill a child or an aged 
person. Speeding usually does it. Do 
not speed!

Gas and “corn likker” brew death 
and destruction. Speed not!

More than 20 miles an hour is fool
ish; 25 miles is reckless; 30 is very 
dangerous; 35 or over is criminal. 
Don’t be a criminal and NEVER 
¡SPEED!

Ten Commandments for the Autoist
1. Thou shalt not kill.
2. Thou shalt not covet thy neigh- 

fbor’s aruto.
3. Thou shalt not worship a false 

make of auto than thine own.
4. Thou shalt not drive with gas in 

thy car’s tank and “ corn”  in thine 
own. If you do, cometh not to my tri
bunal for forgiveness, for surely you 
will be cast into the dungeon. Try 
me!

5. Thou shalt not try to beat all 
others across the “ viadock,”  for my 
minions are on guard.

6. Thou shalt not drive with one 
hand on the wheel and the “ other 
arm” around the maiden beside thee, 
for if you are blind the populace is 
not.

7. Thou shalt remember that others 
have some rights to a part of the 
road, and that hoggishness is not a 
virtue.

8. Thou shalt at all time remem
ber that Sons of Ham and youths who 
drive bakery wagons and mail trucks

respecteth naught under heaven or on 
the earth and will smash thee off of it.

9. Thou shalt remember that a 
worn-out “ wheel” is very valuable 
when smashed by thy car, even 
though it is placed carefully under it 
when thou art busy in the market 
place.

10. Thou shalt not speed, in order 
that thy days may be long in the land 
which the Lord thy God gavest thee. 
—Felix D. Robertson, in Dallas News.

AN EYE ON NEXT CONGRESS

Official Washington Is Speculating on 
How Many Ex-Service Men Will 

Be Returned.

Official Washington is wondering 
how many ex-service men are to lie 
returned to congress at (lie election 
next fall. Speculation is rife, with the 
bonus controversy at full tilt.

Veterans of the World war already 
have formidable strength in the house. 
31 seats being occupied by former 
service men, according to a canvass by 
the American Legion. The senate has 
two veterans—Senator Newberry of 
Michigan, and Senator Elkins of West 
Virginia. Twenty-one states are rep
resented by ex-service men In con
gress, New York leading with four, 
Massachusetts and Tennessee being 
second with three each.

Far-sighted persons have hazarded 
the opinion that when the votes are 
counted In November, It will he found 
that the number of ex-soldlers In the 
house has been materially Increased.

Only Ex-Service Men Wanted.
When Edward Hines, millionaire 

merchant of Chicago, wants help in his 
lumber yards, he sends to the Amer
ican Legion. His employment officers 
have been instructed to hire only vet
erans of the war In the yards. Hines 
Is the donor of a memorial hospital 
at Maywood. 111.

Single Track.
“When is your daughter thinking of 

getting married?”
“Constantly.” — American Legion 

Weekly.

Chamberlain’s Cough Remedy Noth
ing so Good for a Cough or Cold
“ Everyone who has used Chamber

lain’s Cough Remedy^ speaks well of 
it,” writes Edwiard P. Miller, Abbotts- 
town, Pa. People who once use this 
preparation are seldom satisfied 
with any other. It is excellent to al
lay a cough or. break up a cold.

adv March lm

Scientifically Fitted Glasses
and Satisfaction Guaranteed

At INMAN’S

TEACH ’EM TO WIN 
BUT TO WIN FAIRLY

ATHLETIC IN THE HIGH SCHOOL 
NECESSARY AND “NEEDS 

NO DEFENSE”

“ All work and no play makes Jack 
a dull hoy.” So thinks Coach Burton 
of the West Texas State Normal Col
lege. In a recent interview, relative 
to athletics in high schools, he gave 
out the following information:

“ I have often been asked by teach
ers and parents whether or not pupils 
in the grammar grades, as well as in 
the high schools and colleges should 
put their entire time on their books 
and leave out entirely the work in 
athletics and other competitive 
games. My answer has always been, 
and I believe it always will be, that 
of all the things with which we come 
in contact school athletics and other 
properly supervised games and plays 
will serve to prepare us for the great 
game of life better than any other 
thing. This is true of course only 
when athletics is held upon a high 
plane, and when we are taught that to 
toe successful in play we must merge 
ourselves and our personalities into 
that of the team.

“ Too often when we are graduated 
from school or college we are told that 
the progress of civilization has been 
waiting on us, and that all we have to 
do is go out and conquer the world. 
And ‘conquer’ is right, for the truth 
of the business is that the world is 
just waiting to taike a swat at every 
one who enters the ring. But if every 
boy and girl learns those principles 
which are taught on the athletic field 
and in the gymnasium—to fight, fight 
fair, keep up courage, and above all 
to keep that self-confidence and self- 
respect that is so essential in all 
games, even in the game of life—the 
problems we meet after school will be 
much more easily solved. Then too a 
well-developed mind in a well-devel
oped body will function more perfect
ly than will the well-developed mind 
in the poorly developed body.

“ I believe that athletics has reach
ed a stage of development where it no 
longer becomes necessary to go into 
details in its defense. Athletics needs 
no defense. It is a recognized fact 
everywhere that athletics has come 
into our schools to stay. We should 
encourage our boys and girls to take 
part in as many kinds of athletics as 
their school programs will permit. 
Teach them to win, but to win fairly, 
and the chances are that when they do 
enter life after their period of prepar
ation they will win.”

LOOKING AFTER 
HOME INTERESTS

HOW KEEPING OUR MONEY AT 
HOME PROTECTS LOCAL 

INSTITUTION

Election Notice
Chief of police or city marshal of 

the city of Midland—Greeting:
You are hereby commanded to no

tify voters of the city of Midlad, Tex
as, that an election will he held on 
Tuesday, the 4th day of April, A. D., 
1922, at City Hall, in said city of Mid
land, Texas,for-The following purpose, 
viz: Election of two Aldermen to 
serve for the ensuing two years.

Herein fail not, but make due re
turn of this writ as the law provides.

W. A. DAWSON,
Mayor of the City of Midland, Texas.

Attest: JNO. WINBORNE, 
24-3t City Secretary,

The Reporter is, by both precept 
and example, a believer in patronizing 
home institutions, even to the extent, 
if necessary, of personal sacrifice. 
Community co-operation is pretty 
nearly the only solution to problems 
of commercial, industrial, civic, so
cial, educational, religious, and all 
other forms of progress, and to the 
extent that it is lacking in any town, 
the story of that .town’s undesirabil
ity is told, and that much does it and 
will lack in the return of the nation’s 
prosperity, and therefore no less its 
health and happiness.

We do not know who Lindsay D. 
Hawkins is, tout he sems to have given 
this .subject considerable thought. An 
article from him appeared in the last 
issue of the Stanton Reporter, which 
paper copied it from the Pecos Enter
prise. It is a thoughtful, truthful 
comment, and we would that every 
reader of The Reporter digest it and 
take it home to himself. Mr. Haw
kins writes:

In order to get a clear conception 
of the essential character of money 
we should say not, “ How many pota
toes will a dollar buy ? How many dol
lars will a bushel of potatoes buy?” 
The fact that money is used as a 
means with which to facilitate trade 
does not prevent it being as much a 
commodity as potatoes or corn, and 
therefore as obedient to the law of 
supply and demand as those of any 
other commodities.

The rule that about the amount of 
money a nation requires to transact 
its business remains in that nation 
for that purpose may be projected to 
have a closely similar application to 
communities within that nation. And 
the same reasons which teach that 
money will leave a nation for more 
attractive fields apply with equal 
force to instruct us that it will leave 
a community when that community 
does not need it or when other com
munities offer it more or better in
ducements.

It should he taken, however, as a 
cardinal principle that the amount of 
money in a community is not the 

, measure of wealth. The material 
I wealth of a community is determined 
| by less fickle standards. A commun
ity is richer i  ̂ which the people own 
their own homes but are in debt for 
them than the one in which they do 
not have homes but are out of debt by 
a measure not merely of the differ
ence in the love a man has for a homq 
and a tenement but of the difference 
in the value of the lumber in a house 
and in the lumber yard or in the for
est, and of the difference in the value 
of the stone in the house and in the 
quarry, together with the enhanced 
value of land consequent upon the 
building of these homes.

Business activity is determined by 
three things, namely, the amount of 
money in circulation, credit, and the 
amount of material wealth that is on 
the market for exchange. Where 
money is the established medium of 
exchange the amount of material, 
wealth that is on the market for ex-

H'iGH ON LEGION HONOR ROLL

Minnesota Newspaper Man Wrote 3,- 
236 Personal Letters to “Homo” 

Workers During World War.

One of the world’s most enthusias
tic letter writers Is M. W. Grimes, edi
tor of the Le 
S u e u r  (Minn.)
News. For his re
markable service 
as “self-appolnt- 
e d correspond
ent" during the 
war, lie stands 
high on the hon
or roll of t lie 
Minnesota d e 
partment of the 
American Legion.

Le Sueur and 
vicinity sent 230 
men and seven women to the colors. 
Editor Grimes sal: dowm and wrote 
them 3,236 personal letters while they 
were away from home, an average of 
one letter a month for each fighter or 
nurse. In addition he mailed a copy 
of the hometown paper to each of 
them every week. The letters were 
not the “Dear-Jim-I-remaln-yours- 
truly” variety; they contained the bits 
of “home gossip" und local color for 
which the doughboys were willing to 
give their last cigarette.

When the veterans returned, Editor 
Grimes assisted in the formation of a 
post of the American Legion and de
voted an entire edition of the • News 
to reproducing the pictures- of every 
Le Sueur boy that had lost his life 
In tile war.

change must necessarily be small and

Nine-tenths of wisdom is being 
wise in time. We specially invite the 
graduates of our schools to make an 
early visit to our studio and arrange 
for the photos being made. Miller’s 
Studio. adv 22-tf

] therefore inconsiderable. Credit de 
f pends upon the ultimate ability to 
pay money, so we may conclude that 
provided there is enough material 
wealth for the purpose of trade (and 
there always is in an established com
munity) business goes on or is hin
dered in proportion to the amount of 
money in circulation. As money in 
circulation in an evidence of business 
activity so money at hand to be put 
in circulation is an incentive to busi
ness activity. And it is imperitative- 
ly necessary to the business health of 
a community that it keep within its 
precincts as much money as possible 
or certainly that it do not permit ar
tificial influences to drain it of its 
cash and thus paralyze its business 
until natural influences shall have re
medied the mischief the artificial in
fluences have wrought.

The most sinister of these artificial 
influences is the practice of sending 
away money for articles which do not 
take its place with material wealth. 
To illustrate: Suppose a farmer to ho 
in need of a garden hoe. His local 
hardware dealer will sell it to him for 
a certain price, but if he finds after 
calculation that by sending to a dis
tance for the hoe and paying the ex
press charges he can save e.n amount 
worth considering he has proved that 
his hardware dealer wants an exorbi
tant profit and he is justified in order
ing from a distance because he has 
replaced his money with an article 
which contributes to production. The 
hoe, by producing something which is 
a requirement of the community from 
which it came, will eventually re
trieve the original outlay with inter
est. But suppose he wants something

M E M B E R
;  F E D E R A L ,  RESE R V E j  

S Y S T E M .

Mutually Interested
Your bank is more closely allied with your 
business than any other institution. It 
shares your closest confidences—the two are 
interdependent upon each other.

It is this realization which causes this bank 
to work for the best interests of its deposit
ors. An unselfish spirit of helpfulness pre
vails— the highest type of banking service is 
our goal.

Are you taking advantage of the abilities of 
this organization? Let us be of «usefulness 
to you. Drop in for a friendly talk.

Midland National Bank
Midland, 7 exas

for which he has no great need, as a 
box of cartridges. Even though he 
finds after calculation that he can ob
tain them from a distance at as great 
a proportionate saving as in the in
stance of the hoe, he is not justified in 
ordering them from a distance and tc 
do so is a sin against the business 
prosperity of his community, because 
in the place of his money, which is ir
retrievably lost to the community, he 
puts something that at least does not 
minister to production, to say nothing 
of its districtive capacity.

Likewise, money may be spent at 
home and find its way to distant parts 
to the great inconvenience of a com
munity. Traveling circuses and 
shows which by their glamors and pa
geantry hypnotize an otherwise sane 
populace are an unspeakible nuisance 
to the financial interests of a com
munity. What do they leave in the 
place of the money they take away? 
Aside from the money paid out for 
their necessary consumption while in 
a community, which is totally incom
mensurate with what they tak? away, 
the community retains as a monu
ment to their expensive advenr only 
what it may have received of inspira
tion; and the sad reflection is that too 
often those who are most eager to dis
gorge themselves of their share of the 
community’s cash are those who suf
fer most from its absence. A south 
em negro sold his heating stove to 
obtain money with which to attend a 
circus, and when remonstrate! with 
it explained: “ Boss, de winter am a 
long way off, and de show am here to- 
da ” !;

Spending at home when the money 
remains at home can never be a sin 
against financial interests of a com
munity, however profligate the spend
ing may he, but to spend a.way from 
honig indiscriminately or to spend at 
home when the money will be lost to 
the community either tends to retard 
business or to force men into the ex
tremely dicicult task of substituting 
for money, the natural “ instruments 
of commerce, some unnatural and ill- 
credentialed commodity. It is not dif
ficult to see that if fifty men in a com
munity owe five dollars and one of 
them has five dollars with whicli to 
pay his debt, the same.five dollars can 
be made to discharge all fifty debts, 
but if the five dollars is lacking and 
some other commodity is not, even 
though one debtor is willing to take 
payment of his debt in that commo
dity it is not at all likely that the 
others would be nearly so willing, and

FIGHTING TH E  ANTI
M EAT PROPAGANDA

The American Institute of Meat 
Packers is to be congratulated upon 
the booklets recently printed, expos
ing the fallacies of the anti-meat pro
paganda so industriously! promoted 
in this country by certain food fac
tories and their allies. The mystics 
do valuable service in dispelling the 
darkness which, envelopes the pop
ular mind in its ideas of the origin of 
certain diseases, says the Ft. Worth 
Daily Livestock Reporter. These fal
lacies and false notions would never 
have obtained a hearing if they had 
been proper contradicted in -  the 
beginning. That they obtained such 
widespread acceptance is only an
other proof of the truth of the old 
adage that whatever is plausibly as
serted and forcibly maintained is ac
cepted by a sort of default, as the 
law and the gospel by the ignorant 
multitude.

The history of human folly is rich 
in dietetic vagaries, especially where 
meat has been concerned. Vegetar
ianism, in its extreme form, is usual
ly accompanied by a long procession 
of mystical delusions, guph for in-, 
stance as thought colors, second 
sight, the healing afflatus and the 
ability of the will to set aside the 
physiological functions of the body.

The belief in the spiritual develop
ment to he derived by abstention 
from meat belongs to this class of 
muddle-headed thought. The book
lets will do much to overcome the an
ti-meat propaganda and they will do 
an equally great service in exposing 
the crudity, the absurdity, the ignor
ance and the sheer impudence of 
much which passes for scientific 
thinking.

49 debts must go unpaid. It is love of 
money, and not money, that is the 
root of evil.

Headquarters for tires and tubs*. 
Better figure with us today. Western 
Auto Supply Co. adv 23-2t

Excellent Remedy for Constipation
It would be hard to find a better 

remedy for constipation than Cham
berlain’s Tablets. They are easy to 
take and mild and gentle in effect. 
Give them a trial when you have need.

adv March lm
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Home Home Home
Be it ever so homely, there 
is no place like your own. 
Ever think about that?

Burton-Lingo Co.
Thirty-five Years in Midland

J )
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that you will likely need can be found at 
our store. Chase away that sluggish, 
tired feeling with a simple preparation 
that will make you feel like working. We 
have many kinds from which to select.

City Drug Store
Phone 31Phone 33 Simo

INTRODUCING OUR
LA TE S T CANDIDATES

THE MIDLAND
Printers at .Anything Typographical

Official Organ of Both Midland 
County and the City of Midland

Ç. C. WATSON, Editor and Brxfpr.
¿fettered at the Post Office at Mid
land, Texas, as second class matter

One Year - $ 2 ,0 0  Six Months -  $ 1 .2 5
FRIDAY, MARCH 17, 1922

A N N O U N C E M E N T S

MIDLAND PUPILS MAKE
GOOD A T  COLLEGE

(Continued from page 1)
Pope, of Anson, were driving and out 
from Roby a way and at Cottonwood 
Creek their automobile ran off an em
bankment and turned over three 
times. Judge Pope received no serious 
hurt, but Mr. Parrish sustained a 
compound fracture of the jaw and a 
fracture at the base of the skull. First 
reports indicated that his injuries 
might be fatal, but later his condition 
favors recovery. Friends earnestly 
hope so. He was taken to a hospital 
at Stamford.

For Sheriff and Tax Collector
We have in our regular announce

ment coluimn this week the name of L. 
P. Holman, who desires to be our 
next shdriff and tax collector. His 
announcement is made subject to .the 
action of the Democratic primary Ju
ly 22nd, and we have the following 
from him, which he requests publish
ed:

“ Having been solicited by a num
ber of representative citizens to enter 
the race for sheriff and tax collector 
of Midland county^ announce myself 
as a candidate for the office subject to 
the Democratic primary in July.

“ If elected I shall endeavor to up
hold and maintain the law and order 
without fear or favor; and, as far as 
lies in my power, to suppress the pet-

Midland has perhaps as many boys 
and girls off at college as any other 
town the size of Midland anywhere 
to be found. Not only is this true, but 
it is also a matter for congratulation 
that these young men and young lad-1 '^ olati0nS whjeh form the founda-
‘ - -1----- i ---.-.1--.. . m ,;.. I - ,tion of lawlessness, without neglect

• The following announcements are 
made subject to the, action of the 
Democratic Primary Election to be 
held Saturday, July 22, 1922:

For U. S. Senator:
LUCIAN W. PARRISH

For Associate Justice Court Civil Ap- 
'• peals, Eighth Supreme Judicial 
y District:

E. F. HIGGINS, El Paso, Texas.
For District Judge 7dth Judicial 

District:
W. A. HUDSON, Pecos 

- TOM T. GARRARD, Midland 
CHAS. GIBBS, Midland

For District Attorney, 70th Judicial 
District:
OLIVER W. FANNIN, Midland 

: B. FRANK HAAG, Midland
BIRGE HOLT, Barstow

For Sheriff and Tax Collectori 
i WILL-MANNING 

AUDIE FRANCIS 
W. E. BRADFORD 

! L. P. HOLMAN
For County and District Clerk:

C. B. DUNAGAN
W. J. SPARKS
MISS LOIS PATTERSON

For County Judge:
J. M. DeARMOND 
CHAS. L. KLAPPROTH

For Tax Assessor:
NEWNIE W. ELLIS 
DUNN REIGER 

For County Treasurer:
BROOKS LEE

For Justice of the Peace, Precinct No. 
One: s
R. E. CROWLEY

les, almost without exception, ma:;e 
good in splendid fashion— Midland’s 
way of doing things, making good. 
This is significantly true of two of 
our splendid young people, Wiclif 
Curtis at Transylvania College, Lex
ington, Ky., and Miss Annie Wall at 
Simmons College, Abilene, both being 
former members of our high school, 
one graduating from the high school

ing any other more serious ones and 
without prejudice to the other duties 
of the office.

‘T Will appreciate the support of 
each and every voter and pledge my
self to discharge the duties of the of
fice in the interest of our homes and 
of good citizenship should I be elect
ed. “ L. P. Holman.”

and the other from Midland College. , ,  „  ,m. , • ,  , . , . , Mr. Holman requests us to  state
These were two of our brightest and - ,, ,, . , . . , .. . . further that he is now engaged in
best students and are makning good 
splendidly at college.

Although this is his first year in 
Transylvania, Wiclif has a part in 
“ Such a Little Queen,” given by the 
dramatic club of the collegers a mem
ber of the Pan-Hellenic Council, is 
chairman of the Kappa Alpha Camp 
committee, is manager of the basket 
ball team, is manager of the annual 
junior Promenade, is member of the 
Pericles debating club, member of the 
athletic council, officer of the K. A. 
Chapter, has written -an article for a 
St. Louis Sunday $chool paper, and 
is taking 19 hours of regular school 
work—a record and a recognition 
easily to be proud of.

Miss Annie Wall, who is in Sim
mons College, Abilene, this year, is 
.also making an enviable record. She 
has been making some excellent 
grades, is a member of many of the 
student activities,-and has been re-

A GREAT DRIVE Til
RELIEVE IM M PIOYED

feeding some poor cows, but that soon 
he will be in, he hopes, when he ex
pects to see the voters personally and 
enter actively into the campaign. Mr. 
Holman needs no introduction at the 
hands of The Reporter, and we are 
pleased to commend him to your con
sideration.

For County and District Clerk 
Some years ago Midland County 

had a good deal of interest in the can
didacy of a young lady who desired to 
be our county and district clerk. It 
was our first experience with a wo
man candidate, but since then women 
have become much more in the lime 
light politically and in business pro
cedure, so that this week the an
nouncement of Miss Lois Paterson, al
so a candidate for county and district 
clerk, will not be received with any 
sense of strangeness or surprise. Miss 

‘ Lois, of course, announces, as is a 
| Democratic requirement, subject to

(Continued iron, page 1)
candidates, I feel that in justice to 
myself you should say something 
about my activities during the war.

“ I personally do not believe that 
there is one single man in the district 
that gave more time and energy and 
spent more money in proportion to 
his wealth than I. I was county chair - 

for a couple of years of the 
Thrift Stamp Campaign; I was a 
member of the Board of Legal Advis
ers; I was active in every Liberty 
Bond Campaign, and in every Y. M. C. 
A., Red Cross, Salvation Army, and 
other drives. I made a number of 
speeches -over this, as well as other 
districts during the different Liberty 
Bond drives; made several trips, paid 
my own railroad fare and hotel bills, 
and gave my time freely; and just be
fore the Armistice was signed I was 
appointed chairman of the Local 
Board of Instruction, I believe it was.

“ I am not seeking votes on my war 
record; I did what was my duty, and 
no man deserves any especial credit 
for doing his duty. I would not say a 
word at this time if it were not for 
the fact that you commented upon the 
war record of the only three other 
district candidates in town, and were 
silent concerning my record and as a 
number have spoken to me about such | 
omission I fear that those who do not 
know the facts about my activities 
during the war. I hope you will there
fore publish this letter and make any 
such comment as you may deen right I 
and proper in the premises.

“ Very truly yours,
“ TOM T. GARRARD.”

A very good humored request for 
correction, or “ making up” for an 
omission. The Reporter is glad to 
give publicity to the above, and with 
its stamp of whole-hearted approval. 
Mr. Garrard’s war record is more 
than he has indicated, as his home 
people well know, and that we neg
lected a mention of it signifies no 
more than that the space allotted to 
a comment upon his candidacy was so 
crowded with other commendation 
that there as not room for it.

E V E K X B O D F  K W O W S  
I S U X f t - I K 'H E A D i l E A O T  B U K X

New Buick Four Lives up to 
Reputation Made by its 

Predecessors
Fulfilling the promise for serviceability made by Buick 
Fours of other years, the Buick four-cylinder car is held 
with high regard by motorists everywhere.
In every respect it is reflecting the experience and 
knowledge gained by its designers and manufacturers 
in building Buick Valve-in-Head Fours and Sixes for 
many years.

BUICK MOTOR COMPANY, FLINT, MICHIGAN

COYLE-COROILL MOTOR GO., Midland, Texas
When Better Automobiles are Built Buick W ill Build Them.

LUCIAN W. PARRISH
HERE LAST TUESDAY

MIDLAND COLLEGE
CLOSED YESTERDAY

ceiving unusual recognitipn in music.
with | the action o f the July primary, and 

in the event of her election she as-

Every community in the State of 
Texas will participate, it is expected, 
in the observance of next Monday, 
Mamh 20th, as American Legion Em
ployment Day. Gov. Neff has issued a 
proclamation calling upon the State 
to co-operate with the Legion in get
ting a job for every jobless veteran on 
that day. The mayors of hundreds of 
cities have issued similar proclama
tions and the greatest drive for re
lieving unemployment ever staged in 
the State is on.

The event is nationwide and some 
12,000 posts in every State o f the 
Union, in the territories and a score 
of foreign countries will be keeping 
step with Texas in the effort to wipe 
out the unemployment situation 
among the men who wore the uni
form in the world war.

Taking as a slogan, “ Each Com
munity Takes Care of Its Own”  the 
Legion in Texas is preparing an elab
orate program for Monday. The local 
posts are asking the co-operation of 
municipal authorities or the church 
and civic clubs and societies that 
every former service man out of 
work may be provided with means of 
earning a living.

There is to be no plea for charity. 
The men who carried the flag to the 
Rhine want work, not alms, and they 
believe that the country is ready to 
take a spurt ahead in industry, Le
gion officials say. On March 20th 
each local post will take a census of 
unemployed men in its vicinity and 
will also list the jobs open.

Department Commander Wayne 
Davis, o f Goliad, has asked that min
isters of churches throughout the 
State preach special sermons next 
Sunday stressing thè importance of 
providing work for all former service 
men and has called on all civic and 
Other bodies to endorse the movement.

She has appeared on programs 
Miss Lula Mae Brunson, also of Mid
land, who has been one of the leading 
spirits in the institution for two 
years, and on Tuesday evening of this 
week, she appeared in a recital with 
Miss Veola Warren, soprano, Miss 
Wall being her accompanist and also 
giving several piano selections.. The 
parents of these young people, as 
well as their numerous friends here, 
not to speak of the young people 
themselves, are to ’ be congratulated. 
The program of the recital follows:

How can I leave thee—Volkslied.
Lullaby— Brahms.
Entreaty— Bohm.
Arabesque— Chaminade.
In quelle trine morbide, “ Manon 

Lescaut”—Puccini.
Spring Song—Liebling.
Starry Woods— Phillips.
Golden dancing days— Clarit.
Valse Brillante— Mana-Zucca.
Rain— Curran.
Pale Moon— Logan.
The Star— Rogers.
The Wind’s in the South— Scott.

Elliott Cowden and wife visited in 
Fort Worth this week, taking in the 
big show and stockmen’s convention.

Captain W. E. Wallace and Porter 
Bludworth motored through to the 
stock show in Fort Worth this week.

C. A. McClintic arrived on No. 25 
Wednesday, from Sweetwater, to vis
it his parents, G. T. McClintic and 
wife, for a few days.

The new capes 
Whitmeyer’s Shop.

have arrived at 
adv

H. O. Shields, of Paris, and an em
ployee of the Southern Ice and Utili 
ties Company, is in Midland for a few 
days. He leaves tomorrow for Rang
er, to inspect the plant there.

sures you that you will have chosen an 
officer who will do her whole duty at 
all times. She has had fine business 
training, besides being one of the 
very efficient teachers of our city 
schools. She is a most likeable young 
woman, highly intelligent, and is sur
rounded by a. wide circle of friends 
who will be much interested in her 
political ambitions. She will profound
ly appreciate your support and The 
Reporter right cordially commends 
her to the consideration of all voters.

For J. P. Precinct No. One 
Our old-timer, R. E. (Uncle Bob) 

Crowley this week requests his name 
to again be placed in our announce
ment column as a candidate to sue 
ceed himself as Justice of the Peace 
of Precinct No. One. It is there and in 
proper order, and subject to the action 
of the Democratic primary in July. 
“ Uncle Boh” has served as justice of 
the peace a good many terms, and it 
is an office for which he has never 
been defeated. He is a highly esteem
ed citizen, has always been a satisfac
tory officer, and in the event of his re- 
election he lyomises the same fidelity 
to duty that has always characterized 
his procedure. The Reporter gladly 
commends him to the consideration of 
all persons interested.

Oscar Midriff and D. H. Haley at
tended the stock show in Fort Worth 
this week.

Claude (ChunRy) Cowden was a 
visitor to Ft. Worth this week, to 
attend the convention of stockmen.

Miss E. M. McCullough, represent
ing the Dixie Lyceum, of Dallas, was 
here this week to book the course for 
next year.

Driff Shepherd this week tendered 
his resignation as deputy sheriff, un
der Sheriff Bradford. He, however, 
will continue as an office employee for 
some time yet.

The new capes 
Whitmeyer’s Shop.

have arrived at 
adv

C. R. Fletcher, a prominent insur
ance man of San Antonio, was in Mid 
land this week on business.

It will come as a surprise to some 
to learn that Midland College closed 
its doors yesterday. The Benevolent 
Association of the Christian church, 
we understand, will take over the 
building and use it for a hospital, 
while the school, as a church institu
tion, will be moved to Cisco. The Re
porter will probably be given details 
for our next issue.

The new capes 
Whitmeyer’s Shop.

have arrived at 
adv

Chas. Edwards, in the latter part 
of the week from his ranch five miles 
this side of Monahans, reports only 
a light rain out there the first of the 
week.

(Continued from page one)
ment is facing and for most o£ them 
he has worked out solutions, based on 
sound’ Democratic principles, which 
will commend themselves to conser
vative men of all parties and factions 
who face the future with courage and 
confidence.

Those who have given more than a j  the government.

of rivers and harbors is approved, as 
is collective bargaining for both la
bor and capital. At the same time he 
insists that this right should not ex
tend to the point where it will jeopar
dize the public welfare.

Both prohibition and woman suf
frage, now established as parts o f the 
federal constitution, have had the: 
consistent support of Mr. Parrish 
and he also approves equal pay for 
men and women, performing the 
same service in various branches of 

Mr. Parrish endors-
passing thought to the economic sit- j es "the principles outlined in the ma- 
uation in this country recognize,! temity ibill and the enforcement laws 
whether they relish it or not, that the i prohibiting child labor.

Vice President W. A. Hyatt, of the 
Midland National Bank is a visitor 
to Fort Worth this week, on bus
iness in behalf of his bank’s 
mers and to take in the big 
show.

eusto-
stoek

W. W. Brunson has been in Ft. 
Worth most of this week, visiting 
the stockmen’s convention and taking 
in the big fat stock show.

D. M. Pinnell came in yesterday 
from his ranch in Andrews County, 
north of Florey. Reports only a light 
rain in his vicinity.

RAIN GENERAL OVER 
M OST OF W EST TEXAS

Try the laundry at the New Sani
tary Barber Shop. Cheaper and bet
ter. adv 22tf

Harry McClintic was one of the 
Midland visitors to the stock show at 
Fort Worth this week.

The long drouth in West Texas was 
broken last Sunday night and Mon
day, when what is generally consid
ered a pretty good rain fell most 
everywhere. As usual some spots did 
not receive enough to do any good, 
while others were visited by precipita
tions ranging from one-half to more 
than one inch. About half ah inch fell 
at Midland. South and southeast 
the precipitation was heavy. In some 
places lakes were well filled and lots 
of stock water put out.

On the Stakes, McClintic, Floyd, 
Buchanan, Ray, and some other ranch
es southeast more than an inch of 
rain fell, while on the Midkiff place 25 
miles south it was still heavier. More 
rain, however, is still needed every
where to put the country in good 
shape. It had been awfully dry, and 
this much has been barely sufficient 
to put the ground in shape for plough
ing. It has been sufficient to green 
ujf the grass, no doubt, and start the 
weeds south, and a good season to 
follow any time soon will make the 
Midland Country bloom again, as it 
has done so gloriously in the past.

affairs of the United States have be
come directly interrelated with those 
of Europe, in the first plank of his 
platform, Mr. Parrish declares for 
constructive co-operation among all 
nations as means to relieve financial 
depression and thus aid in restoring 
prosperity in this country. This, he 
urges, should be accompanied by the j 
removal of all barriers on the for- j 
eign trade of America so that the pro- j 
ducts of the farm and factory may be 
offered without prejudicial restric
tions in the open markets of the 
world.

Collective bargaining and co-oper
ative marketing have his endorsement 
and he favors the rigid enfoncement 
of laws against profiteering, and, if 
necessary, the enactment of further 
legislation to prevent collection of 
excessive profits on the necessities of 
life. The proposed establishment of 
intermediate credits, running from 
one to three years, for the financing 
of farmers and stocjkkmen will have 
the earnest co-operation of Mr. Par
rish, who feels that service of this 
character, now rendered in a tempor
ary way by the War Finance Corpor
ation, is inadequate and should be re
placed by a permanent system.

Rigid economy in government ex
penditures is one of the cardinal 
planks in Mr. Parrish’s platform,and 
to the end that taxes may be reduced 
he favors the elimination of unneces
sary bureaus in Washington and the 
elimination of much of the present 
war budgets. Convinced that internat
ional disputes can be settled through 
arbitration, Mr. Parrish favors agree
ments of this character among all 
nations and he is confident the im
mediate result would be an enormous 
reduction in vast sums now spent on 
armaments for the army and navy. 
Mr. Parrish has never favored com
pulsory military training in time of 
peace, as several votes he has cast 
in Congress will show.

The insidious attempt of the fed
eral government to encroach upon the 
powers reserved to the State under 
the constitution is denounced by Mr. 
Parrish, who favors restoring to 
State railroad- commissions power 
over intra-state rates.. Mr. Parrish is 
opposed to government ownership of 
railroads and a believer in the devel
opment of the individual initiative, 
and urges, strongly, that railroad 
rates must bfe re-àdjusted and reduc
ed, so that commerce can be restor
ed to its normal efficiency.

The. economic expenditure of feder
al appropriations for the deepening

Good roads are recognized by Mr. 
Parrish in his platform as essential 
to closer co-operation between cities 
and farming sections, and he has and 
will continue to favor the construc
tion of national highways through 
co-operation between the State and 
federal governments.

The recognition of Mexico is 
treated in a separate plank, Mr. Par
rish declaring this should be granted 
as soon as Mexico is prepared to 
make a satisfactory guarantee as to 
the protection of American lives and 
property.

Irrigation and drainage are declar
ed by Mr. Parrish as essential to the 
full development of Texas and he 
stresses particularly in his platform 
that when a treaty of peace and am
ity is concluded with Mexico it should 
carry a provision to permit construc
tion of irrigation projects in the Rio 
Grande Valley to the end that people 
owning land in that fertile section 
will have their water rights fully pre
served.

The passage of stringent immigra
tion laws to preserve the foundations 
of the American government are en
dorsed by Mr. Parrish’s platform.

As a member of Congress Mr. Par
rish has always been energetic in be
half of the soldiers, and he declares 
for a most liberal policy in caring 
for sick- and disabled ex-service men, 
as well as their dependents, and, as 
an act of justice, not a gratuity, fav
ors adoption of an adjusted compen
sation bill to recompense in some 
measure, the losses sustained by ex
soldiers in being called into' their 
country’s service.

The tariff, one of the big issues be
fore the country today, is discussed 
by Mr. Parrish from the Democratic 
viewpoint. Favoring the Democratic 
doctrine of a tariff for revenue only, 
he contends that so long as suleh tar
iff is levied it must he an American 
tariff and that the burden must be 
placed fairly and equitably on all 
classes, sections and industries, and 
not, as he expresses it, “ A New Eng
land Tariff which seeks to protect the 
New England manufacturers at the 
penses of the great body of the Am
erican people.”  The platform as a 
whole^-is a conservative, constructive 
and far-seeing analysis of the Na
tion’s problems, and reaches to the 
heiart of th e . economic, situation, in 
the solution of which every citizen of 
Texas is vitally interested.

Tires at lowest prices than ever be
fore, at Western Auto Supply Co.
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W EATHER REPORT FROM 
W ESTERN D ISTR IC TS

Following, under date, March 15th, 
is from the U. S. weather bureau at 
Amarillo:

Amarillo District— The weather of 
the past weak as to temperature, and 
moisture generally, has been excep
tionally favorable to the ranges, ex
cept in the extreme southwest portion 
of West Texas section, and the re
gion of the Pecos and the southeast 
portion of New Mexico where condi
tions continue dry, observers in the 
former section reporting- the range 
and livestock very poor and the ob
server at Carlsbad indicates in his re
port the need of more moisture. Over 
the Arizona and western New Mexico 
the weather was favorable improving 
ranges and stock water supply. Over 
Wyoming and north the weather was 
beneficial with ranges open in south
west and opening in the north central 
portion; but closed west and northeast 
portions. Over Utah and Nevada the 
cold weather and snow is causing 
some suffering.

Telegraphic summaries— Arizona
and western New Mexico: The precip
itation of the entire district, mostly 
snow improved range and water sup
ply; snow disappearing rapidly. Cat
tle fair to good, and sheep in excellent 
condition. Wyoming and north: Live
stock picking up under the' influence 
of somewhat warmer weather, range 
open southeast, and opening north- 
central portion, but closed west and 
northeast portions. Utah and Neva
da: Cold and snow still causing stock
suffering locally, but stock generally 
fairly good to excellent with range 
feed, and moisture ample.*

O. B. Holt was among prominent 
Midland visitors to the stoekmen’s 
convention in Fort Worth this week.

Photographs are not a luxury. The 
question is, can you afford not to have 
them? Miller’s Studio adv 22tf

W. F. Cowden was on.,of our cattle
men visiting the stock show in Fort 
Worth this week.

Pete Boone and family have been 
in from their ranch this week. All 
have recently recovered from severe 
attacks of “ flu.”

W. L. Holmsley came in this Week 
from his Upton County ranch. Re
ports a fine shower, but hardly so 
much as fell in this vicinity.

E. N. Snodgrass left this week for 
a day at the Fat Stock Show in Fort 
Worth, and from there will go on to 
Mexia to look after some oil interests.

W. F. Cowden and daughter, Miss 
Essie, were visitors this week in Ft. 
Worth, there to take in the conven
tion of stockmen and the gTeat Fort 
Worth Fat Stock Show.

Mrs. S. H. Gwyn has been seriously 
ill for some weeks past, and on Tues
day sustained a surgical operation. 
Friends will be glad to know she is 
doing nicely, and her physician antici
pates for her a fall and speedy recov- 

,ery.

R. R. Justin, an ex-Midland College 
student went to Abilene Tuesday on 
business. He is working up a tour
ist’s guide for the detcur . on Bank- 
head Highway, which same will be 
printed by the job department of 
The Reporter office.

We were very glad to have with us 
this week Jack Kuykendall and wife, 
of Graham. They are former resi
dents of Midland. Mr. Kuykendall 
is engaged in the sale of gasoline, 
oils, and automobile accessories. 
Friends will be pleased to know he is 
doing nicely with his business.

$ e tw e e n  ¡B abyhood  
and Childhood

And there is only one w ay to keep 
her there—with a photograph. 
W h at better Easter remembrance 
could you send to your distant 
friends?
Come in and let us demonstrate to  
you that there is no photograph so 
satisfying as the one made by a 
professional photographer.
W e  specialize in children’s por
traits.

Miller’s Studio
QßeuseQiUim 

Oak ¡Leaf 
hicMountings

SHOW A T  F T . W ORTH 
TH IS  WEEK WAS GREAT

A  considerable portion o f Midland's 
population has been in Ft. Worth this 
week, attending the great cattle rais
ers’ convention and the Ft. Worth 
Fat Stock Show. The Reporter has 
mentioned many of them in our local 
columns, but not -all.
It is rather .. difficult 
to secure the local news of a commun
ity, where there is a bunch of self- 
satisfied “ jokers,” who seem to delight 
in “ loading” such local news gather
er as the paper may send out. We 
don’t at all mind you trying to 
“ string” the editor, but it is rather 
provofkmg- to have you “ tamper” with 
the feelings of those in our employ 
who are less sophisticated.

In the meantime the show in Fort 
Worth is all that had been expected 
of it, and it is the purpose of this pa-, 
per to give the news of it—that 
part that is of special interest to Mid
land stockmen— in our next issue.

We are confident that show herds 
sent there by Midland breeders will 
give a good account of themselves in 
the several contests, and we shall ex
pect to give a full account of their 
victories next week.

Since great rains have fallen all 
over the West, or largely so, stock- 
men are much encouraged, and a re
turn of prosperity is looked foi’ward 
to with much more confidence than 
has been in evidence during several 
months past.

Quality and price right on tires, 
at Western Auto Supply Co. adv23-3t

Cashier W. R. Chancellor was in 
Fort Worth this week, attendant up
on the (big stockmen’s convention and 
fat stock show.

Ellis Cowden was among Midland 
visitors to the cattlemen’s convention 
in Ft. Worth this week.

R. M. Clayton left Tuesday after
noon for Fort Worth, where he will 
take in the fat stock show.

Mr. and Mrs. Barnes spent the week 
end in Big Spring.

MIDLAND SEGURES
ARTISTS' COURSE

(Continued from page one)
was elected president of the organiza
tion and Jack Biard secretary. An 
executive committee was elected to 
select a program for next year and 
make such contract as the members 
saw fit. That committee consisted of 
Rev. I. H. Teel, Rev. W. Angie Smith, 
Mrs. Henry M. Halff, Mrs. M. R. Hill, 
Jack Biard, R.,V. Hyatt, and W. W. 
Lackey. This committee made a ten
tative contract with the management 
of the picture show for a place to 
have the entertainments, and signed 
with 43 others, a contract with the 
Southwestern Musical Bureau for 
one of the best and largest programs 
which has ever come to Midland. 
While there are only five numbers in 
the course, they are composed of ar
tists of national ability and reputa
tion and come much higher than the 
usual lyceum attractions. The other 
members of the lyceum committee 
who signed the contract with the ex
ecutive committee were:
M. C. Ulmer W. H. Tucker
W. A. Dawson Mrs. George Ratliff 
J. T. Ragsdale Ben F. Whitefield 
Geo. D. McCormick Newnie W. Ellis
J. A. Haley
C. S. Karkalits 
Owen J. Hull 
B. W. Baker 
Elma F. Graves
K. 3. Preston

Jno. P. Howe 
J. J. Hamlett 

W. H. Williams 
Mrs. Chas. Gibbs 

T. S. Patterson 
Mrs. E. R. Thomas

J. Wiley Taylor Mrs. J. B. Bludworth 
W. S. Hill T. A. Fannin
J. M. DeArmond B. W. Floyd
Tom T. Garrard, Jr. C. W. Crowley 
Oliver W. Fannin Jno. B. Thomas 
Joe Youngblood Chas. L. Klapproth
B. Frank Haag C. W. Kerr
Mrs. O. B,. Holt M. D. Johnson
C. C. Watson Mrs. B. H. Blakeney
Addison Wadley T. R. Wilson
Die.k Cowden Mrs. Y. R. Doekray 
Mrs. A. N, Brown Ned Watson

The Ladies Aid Society of the 
Christian church will have a market 
April 15th. Everything in the line of 
good eats to sell. Place will be an
nounced later, 23-5t

W. P. Nash, the clever young man
ager of the Andrews Telephone Ex
change, was a visitor to Midland the 
first of the wee|k. He reports rain all 
the way out . there, but hardly so 
much at Andrews as fell in this part 
of the country. Young Mr. Nash is 
making some substantial improve
ments in the telephone-service there.

We have a few tires at special 
price. Better come quick if  you want 
a bargain. Western Auto Supply 
Co. adv 23-2t
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BUY Fromthe SAVING CIRCLES
_______________ P __________ , '

Hundreds of Other Bargains Await You at the Store

---------------- ------------ COME------------------------------
A SAVIN G  ON YOUR DRY GOODS PURCHASES

Styleplus Suits
When you buyaSTYLE- 
PLUS suit, you are buy
ing a medium priced 
suit. At the same time 
you are buying a brand 
of clothing nationally 
known for their value. 
Every Styleplus suit is 
sold under an absolute 
guarantee of satisfac
tion in wear or a new 
suit. Priced

$ 30.00
$ 35.00
$ 40.00

Fiorsheim Shoes
For the m a n  WHO 
CARES. For the price 
we do not believe there 
is a better line of shoes 
in America. We have 
been carrying the Fior
sheim shoe for the last 
TEN YEARS. You know 
we believe in them, or 
we would have changed 
lines long before this. 
Shoes of SUPERIOR 
WORKMANSHIP, yet 
reasonably priced.
$ 10.00 to $12.50 

Hosiery
PHOENIX HOSE, in 
ladies and misses, silks 
and lisles, also in mens. 
A nationally k n o w n  
hose and there is none 
better.

Gossard Corsets
• < «

ONCE a Gossard wear
er, always a Gossard 
wearer — they always 
satisfy. We carry a 
complete stock.

Ready-to-Wear
You!; should visit our 
ready-to-wear depart
ment often. We have 
something new almost 
daily. Our prices are 
the very LOWEST.

Staples
You will always find a 
complete line of staples 
at our store, and prices 
are the lowest, quality 
considered.
OiljCloth, 35c the yard.
9-4 brown sheetingonly 
55c the yard.
9- 4 bleached sheeting 
only 60c the yard.
10- 4 Bleached Sheeting 
only 65c the yard 
•This is standard brand 
of sheeting.

Childrens Seeks
Warm weather will soon 
be here and you will 
want a new pair socks 
for the children. We 
have just received our 
Spring line and are very 
enthusiastic over the 
values as well as the 
wonderful assortment. 
Priced 25c to 50c pair.

Th is  Store is striving harder than ever to serve you. W e have greatly curtailed our 
expenses, w hich enables us to sell you m erchandise below competition — quality con
sidered. If you are not our custom er— w e w ant you to be. Read our G ro ce ry ad on 
F R O N T  page. ASS out of town orders w ill be given our prom pt and careful attention.

Sam ples of any m aterials furnished on request.

MIDLAND MERCANTILE COMPANY
“ THE APPRECIATIVE STORE”

Grocery Phone No. 6 Dry Goods Phone 284

*$
0
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The Big C l Truck Line
Phone 26-J Midland, Texas

W e Haul Anything Anywhere at a Reasonable Price

W I L B U R  W I M B E R L Y
Telephone 2 6 -J

A T TH E  RIALTO TH EATR E 
MONDAY AND TUESDAY

On next Monday and Tuesday dven- 
ings, the Rialto Theatre will present 
Albert E. Smith’s “ The Courage oi 
Marge O’Doone,” by James Oliver 
Ourwood, with the following cast:

Marge O’Doone—Pauline Starke.
David Raine— Niles Welch.
MichaelsO’Doone, the little mission- 

er—George Stanley.
Brokaw, the brute— Jack Curtis.
Haudk—William Dyer.
Tavish—Boris Karloff.
Margaret O’Doone, wife of the mis- 

sioner—Billie Bennett.
Mukoki, the faithful—James

O’Neill.
Tarra, the grizzly bear; Baree, the 

outlaw dog.

Synopsis

James Oliver Curwood is an author
ity on matters pertaining to the Can
adian Northwest. He spends a por
tion of each year in that country and 
has written several stories using that 
locale for the background. Many of 
them have been picturized as special 
productions and have created a furore 
wherever they have been shown. Per
haps the best of all the Curwood tales 
is “ The Courage of Marge O’Doone.” 
Certainly it one of the most dramatic 
and thrilling pieces of fiction that has 
come from the pen of Mr. Curwood. 
The story moves rapidly and holds 
the interest from the first flash. The 
scenic beauty of the backgrounds and 
their appropriateness to the action 
are the acme of motion picture pho
tography. A real bear fight; an out
law dog, wild and ferocious, and the 
photograph of a beautiful girl, play 
important parts in the story. It is a 
picture you will remember for a long 
time and one that you cannot afford 
to miss.

TH E  M ENTAL A6E OF
PEOPLE OF AMERICA

< The Two Outside
Two boys were out gathering wal

nuts. When they had all fhe could 
carry they reluctantly started for 
home, for there were many more 
nuts on the ground. On their way 
they passed a cemetery, -> This, they 
decided, would be a good place where 
they might divide their walnuts, so 
they climbed over the wall. In so 
doing one dropped two walnuts and 
started back for them, ¡but the other 
other boy said, “ Never mind, we will 
get them after awhile.”

Inside the wall they piled up the 
walnuts and began to divide them 
saying:

“ I ’ll take this one.”
“ I’ll take that one.”
‘ ‘I'll take this one.”
“ I’ll take that one.”
A  negro man passing the cemetery 

heard these voices saying:
“ I’ll take this one.”
“ I’ll take that one.”
And the negro was scared. He said, 

“ De debbil an’ de Lord am a ‘vidin- 
up de folks!"

Half a mile up the road a white 
man stopped him.

“ Here, Sam, what are you running 
fo r? ”

“ Let me go, lemnie go! Back hyar 
in de graveyard de debbil an’ de Lord 
am a ‘vidin’ up de folks.”

“ Oh, now, now, Sam. You’re scar
ed, nigger. What’s the matter?”

“ Let me go! Lemme go quick. I 
wants to get away from hyar.”

“ No, I want you to come back with 
me. I want to see about this..”

“ No suh! No suh! I dun been dar!” 
Bat the white man forced the neg

ro to go with him. As they stood out
side the cemetery wall they listened. 
Sure enough there were voices:

“ I’ll take this one.”
“ I’ll take that one.”
“ I’ll take this one.”
“ I’ ll take that one.”
Then one voice said: “ Now we’ll 

get the two outside and we’ll be 
done.”

And they say the white man beat 
the negro running.— Ex. •

What Kind of Bait

Young Lady (on first visit to Wes 
tern ranch)—For what purpose do 
you use that coil of line on your sad
dle?

Cowpuncher—That line, as you call 
it, lady, we use to catch cattle and 
horses.

Young Lady—Oh, indeed! Now, 
may I ask, what do you use for bait? 
— Business Envelopes

We Americans have always enter
tained the comfortable belief that we 
are descended from a selected stock, 
the most enterprising, the most am
bitious, the most daring of the Euro
pean races. We have therefore as
sumed that our people, considered in 
the large, have more intelligence and 
mental alertness than those of other 
nations, says the Youth’s Compan
ion, and continues: That may have 
been true before the commercial en
terprise of rival steamshipu compan
ies supplanted in immigration, but 
it is doubtful whether it is true now.

In the intelligence tests conducted 
by the army authorities during the 
war we have a complete and signifi
cant account of the mental capacity 
of our younger citizens. As we point
ed out in a recent editorial article on 
intelligence tests in the schools, the 
examinations did not show, nor were 
they intended to show" except inci
dentally, how proficient the men were 
in school work or what their stock of 
general information was: even illit
erates could and did take them. What 
they did measure was the native 
quickness and accuracy of the men’s 
mental processes, the degree of then- 
reaction to mental stimulation and 
their ability' to reason clearly.

Among the white men who were ex
amined, twelve per cent were found 
to be of high capacity and 22 per cent 
of inferior or deficient intelligence— 
and that, of course, was after the 
draft boards had weeded out the ob
viously defective. Expressed in terms 
of mental age, the soldiers varied 
from 18 years, which is mental ma
turity, to about 9 years. It is custo
mary to class an adult who display's 
a mental age of less than 13 y'ears as 
belonging among the “ morons,” who 
are defined as the highest class of 
the feefble-minded. According to that 
classification almost half of the 
white draft—47.3 per cent— and a 
considerably higher percentage of 
the colored draft are morons.

Many persons will be inclined to 
question the conclusions of the army 
tests and to laugh at the tests them
selves as the theoretical inventions 
of clever psychologists. No one con
siders that the tests are infallible; 
nevertheless the fact remains that in 
the army they proved valuable. In 
almost every case further experi
ence with the men proved that the 
verdict of the tests was reasonably 
accurate. It is apparent, therefore, 
that there is a much larger amount 
of low intelligence in the country 
than anyone had believed was possi
ble. In a republic where universal 
suffrage is the rule it is portentous 
that nearly half of the population 
have only the reasoning power of a 
child of grammar-school age and a 
corresponding lack of capacity to as
sume responsibility.

LEGION LIKED “MAC'S” NERVE

WILL COPY HOTEL-DE-VILLE

Reproduction of French Village 1» 
Planned at Medicine Park, Near 

Lawton, Oklahoma.

Stored somewhere in the A. E. F. 
doughboy’s mind Is a picture of a 
French village—the church, the liotel- 
de-vllle, the estaminet. Very soon it 
will happen that the unsuspecting 
doughboy, rounding the base of the 
Wichita mountains in prosy Oklahoma 
will stumble upon this vision in real 
life.

A faithful reproduction of a French 
village Is planned at Medicine park; 
near Lawton, Okla., as a recreation 
ground for members of the American 
Legion. Its hotel-de-vllle will have an 
auditorium seating 1,000, and plans 
are under way to have Legion posts 
throughout the state erect their own 
cottages where members may spend 
their vacations.

Water and electric lights have been 
donated toward the project by a citi
zen of Lawton, and the native stone, 
which is abundant at the foot of the 
mountains, will make the cost of 
erecting the cottages small.

w

m

Veteran of. the U. 8. Navy Is Ohoeen 
as One of the Organization's 

National Heads.

John Alexander McCormack, vice 
commander of the American Legion, 

liked the looks 
of the navy as 
far back as 1904. 
He still thinks it 
is a good organi
zation, although 
In recent years 
he h a s  trans
ferred his ener
gies to the Navy 
Tuberculosis hos
pital at F o r t  
Lyon, Colo.

Mr. McCormack 
Joined the navy 

when he was seventeen years old. 
In 1905 he was transferred from ap
prentice seaman to hospital appren
tice, and the following year was one 
of those who administered aid to the 
survivors of the famous turret explo
sion on board the U. S.. S. Kearsarge, 
on Good Friday. afternoon. He quit 
the navy In 1908, but heard the voice 
of the sea again In 1915. Within a 
year he was helping capture Vera 
Cruz with the landing party'that went 
ashore from the Atlantic fleet.

Before 1917 had ended he had es
tablished a hospital at St. Angers, and 
Naval Base Hospital No. 1 at Brest. 
One of the things he does not mention 
about his career is the outbreak of a 
fire at Brest, during which he carried 
out several helpless patients and near
ly ruined a couple of serviceable 
hands. During the Marne offensive he 
was on an operating team at .Tuilly.

The Legion thought so much of his 
spirit and capabilities that they elect
ed him one of their national heads.

WARM FRIEND OF THE LEGION

John Lambros of St. Paul Is Ever 
Ready to Feed the Hungry 

Ex-Service Man.

Whenever an ex-service man holding 
one hand on Ills stomach applies at 
the American Le
gion in St. Paul.
Minn., the Legion 
asks: “Why don't 
you go to see 
John?”

“John” is John 
C. Lambros, a 
restaurant p r o 
prietor w h o s e  
hobby is satisfy
ing the gnawings 
of worthy ex-sol- 
dlers w h o  a re  
looking a r o u n d  
for a job. At a recent celebration at 
the St. Paul armory he tackled a big 
contract anil fed 600 men at cost—and 
it didn't cost very much at that.

Although Lambros was horn in Se- 
(ferocastron. Greece, nobody minds be
cause nobody can pronounce i,t. And 
everybody swears that he Is more of 
an American than many citizens of na
tive birth. He has been in tills coun
try for 13 years, during which time 
he has developed this great passion for 
seeing (lint people do not go hungry in 
St. Paul, and become a warm friend 
and helper to the American Legion.

“LITTLE CHILD SHALL LEAD”

Found a Cure for Indigestion
“ I use Chamberlain’s Stomach and 

Liver Tablets for indigestion and 
find they suit my case better than any 
dyspepsia remedy I have ever tried 
and I have used many different med
icines. I am nearly fifty-one years 
of age and have suffered a great deal 
from indigestion. I can eat almost 
anything I want to, now,”  writes 
George W. Emory, Rock Mills, Ala. 
These tablets contain no pepsin but 
stregthen the stomach and enable it 
to digest the food naturally.

adv March lm

National Commander MacNider Offer« 
Clever Fling at Editorial Com

ment on His Youthfulnes*.

Reing referred to as a “child” Is 
all right if one knows the trick of 
turning the phrase. The New' York 
Times, in an editorial, referred to the 
youthfulness of Hanford MftcNider, 
commander of the American Legion. 
In the next speech MacNider made, 
he said:

“You remember the story of the 
shaky young second lieutenant who 
was suddenly called upon to take com
mand of a hard-boiled company. As 
he stepped to the front, some private 
in tlie rear rank muttered: ‘And a 
little child shall lead them.’ The of
ficer commanded the man who made 
the remark to step two paces for
ward—and the whole company stepped 
up.

“He dismissed them and ten minutes 
later the following bulletin was posted 
on the company's board: ‘This com
pany will assemble at 3 p. tu. in heavy 
marching order for a twenty-mile hike. 
And a little child shall lead them— 
on*a d—n big horse.’ ”

Good regular meals at 35 cents. A l
so short orders, fruits, candies, cold 
drinks, ice cream, etc. Mts. Tom Ir
win’s Lunch Room, next door to City 
Grocery, south. adv 22-3t

Carrying On W ith the 
American Legion

A free skating rink has been built 
-by the American Legion post at Lake 
City, Minn.

# * *
John J. Payne, missing since his re

lease from a German prison in 1918, Is 
being looked for by the American 
Legion.

* * V
For. proficiency “both In studies and 

In athletics,” high school students are 
awarded cups and medals by Legion 
posts in Minnesota.

* * .  «

October 16, li , 18, 19 and 20, have 
been set as dates for the fourth an
nual convention of the American Le
gion. which la to be held at New Oi> 
leans.

1

RIALTO THEATRE
April 3 and 4

T riimpet

S c e n e  f r o m
TOM  TERRISS
“ t r u m p e t

V lT A G A P H ra
p r o d u c t io n

ISLAND“

A Yitagraph Special pro
duction of the thrilling sto
ry by Gouverneur Morris, 
the famous author, edited 
by Lillian and George Ran
dolph Chester, and directed 
by Tom Terriss.

Free Matinee Every Wednesday

MONDAY’S MARKET IN
KANSAS C ITY  YARDS

Chas. M. Pipkin, our Kansas City 
market correspondent, writing of 
that and the Chicago markets Mon
day states that cattle receipts there 
were moderately Jarger than expect
ed and materially above require
ments in Chicago. Prices there were 
sharply lower, under a slow trade, 
and in Kansas City a 15 to 25 cent 
decline was quoted. Hog prices were 
down 10 to 25 cents, and fully 75 
cents lower than a week ago. The 
top price at eastern markets fell be
low 11 cents, for the first time in sev
eral weeks past. Sheep and lambs 
were strong to 25 cents higher.

Receipts Monday were 13,000 cat
tle, and 6000 sheep, Compared with 
9000 cattle, 12,000 hogs, and 8000 
sheep a week ago, and 15,000 cattle, 
17,300 hogs, and 8550 sheep a year 
ago.

Chicago had 24,000 cattle and 5000 
calves, the largest supply on any 
Monday in some weeks past. The 
heavy run there turned prices down 
and caused declines elsewhere. In 
Kansas City fat steers were off 15 to 
25 cents. Trade opened slowly but as 
the decline was established there was 
a free movement over the scales. 
Choice steers sold up to $8.50, and 
steers and heifers' were quoted 
steady, with receipts small. Veal 
calves were lower. Though some 
choice stockers and feeders were quo
ted steady the bulk of the thin grades 
sold slightly lower. Trade was fair
ly active. Inquiry came from both 
feeders and grazers.

The hog market showed further 
weakness and prices in the extreme 
were down 10 to 25 -cents, an average

of 15 cents under last week’s close, 
and 75 cents lower than a week ago. 
The top was $10.50, and bulk $9.85 
to $10.35. The top price for pigs was 
$9.75. Liberal receipts at more eas
tern markets has shown a material 
slump in the past few days.

Sheep and lambs sold readily at 
strong to 25 cents higher prices. The 
top for ewes was $9.25, and for fair 
lambs $15.00. Clipped lambs sold up 
to $13.25. Receipts were moderate. •

Trade in horses and mules was 
moderate.

Trade in horses and mules was 
fairly active at steady prices. Plain 
and ordinary kinds sold slowly.

FRIEND OF TH.E LEGION MEN

ills
»

1
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CARDU1 HELPED 
REGAIN STRENGTH

Alabama Lady Was Sick For Tbres 
Years, Suffering Pain, Nervous 

and Depressed— Read Her 
Own Story of Recovery.

Paint Rock, Ala.—Mrs. C. M. Stegall, 
of near here, recently related the fol
lowing interesting: account of her re
covery: “ I was in a weakened con
dition. I was sick three years in bed, 
suflerlng a great deal of pain, weak, 
nervous, depressed. I was so weak, 
I couldn’t walk across the floor; just 
bad to lay and my little ones do the 
work. I was almost dead. I tried 
every thing I heard of, and a number of 
doctors. Still I didn’t get any relief. 
I couldn’t Cat, and slept poorly. I 
believe if I hadn’t heard of and taken 
Cardui I would have died. I bought 
six bottles, after a neighbor told me 
what it did for her.

“ I began to eat and sleep, began to 
gain my strength and am now well 
and strong. I haven’t had any trou
ble since . . .  I sure can testify to the 
good that Cardui did me. I don’t 
think there is a better tonic made 
and I believe it saved my life.”

For over 40 years, thousands of wo
men have used Cardui successfully, 
in the treatment of many womanly 
ailments.

If you suffer as these women did# 
take Cardui. It may help you, too.

At ail druggists. E S5

Judge Kenesaw Mountain Landis of 
Illinois Demands Square Deal 

for the Ex-Soldiers.

“The life of a judge Is not all 
rosewater -am i violets,” Kenesaw 

........... Mountain Landis,
who recently re- 
s i g n e d ,  swears. 
The virile Illinois 
ex-Judge was used 
to being “between 
the devil and the 
deep blue sea,” so 
many were the 
decisions he was 
compelled to give.

Much of the lat
ter day vitality of 
this sturdy pi
oneer is thrown 

toward getting a square deal for ex- 
service men. Judge Landis has ap
peared before scores of American 
Legion posts to speak for the cause of 
rehabilitation and reconstruction.

“During the war I thought the peo
ple of America were made over,” he 
said recently, addressing the Blooming
ton, 111., commerce body. “Everyone 
got bis feet off the ground. Everyone 
wanted to know, ‘How can I best 
serve’ ? They gave so that the soldier 
in the trench could strike his heaviest 
blow. But with the armistice, all this 
went down in cold-blooded selfishness. 
If this isn’t corrected, we will have 
won the fight but lost the war!”

Judge Landis, as baseball commis
sioner, reinstated Joe Harris of the 
Cleveland Indians, ruling that his be
ing gassed in the war caused him to 
do things that he otherwise would not 
have done.

CREATING A DESIRE
FOR MERCHANDISE

“ Are you creating a desire for mer
chandise, or are you simply trying to 
satisfy the desire that some one else 
created?’’was the remark that a trav
eling salesman made to a business 
man the other day.

Some business people proceed on 
the theory that there is a fixed de
mand for a certain type of article. 
They set up in business with the idea 
of getting their share of the sales of 
that article. Their trade is not apt to 
grew fast.

The ideal business getter is the man 
who sees -what the people need, who 
makes a careful study of the markets 
and the merchandise and the lines 
that "will best fit that need. Then Tie 
..ets forth the merits of his line so 
thoroughly, both through advertising 
and in the sales work of his store,that 
people can see -that, when they need 
the goods he has to sell and that they 
are getting substantial values. That 
man creates and satisfies new desires, 
and his business gains because he 
makes an original contribution to the 
community.

BACKACHE IS A  WARNING

Midland People Should Not Neglect 
Their Kidneys

Backache is often nature’s most 
frequent signal of weakened kid
neys. To cure the pains and aches, 
to remove the lameness when, it arises 
from weakened kidneys, you must 
reach the cause—the kidneys. If you 
have pain through the small o f your 
hack, urinary disorder^, headaches, 
dizzy spells, or are nervous and de
pressed, start treating the kidneys 
with a tested kidney remedy

Doan’s Kidney Pills have been 
proved good and are especially for 
weak kidneys. Doan’s have been us
ed in kidney trouble for over 50 years. 
Read Midland testimony.

Mrs. J. H. Shepherd, Baird St., 
says: “ Quite a few years ago I had 
occasion to use Doan’s Kidney Pills.
I had a great deal of trouble with my 
kidneys and back and at times my 
back felt so sore -and lame, the least 
work was drudgery. I had headaches 
and on stooping, I got so dizzy every
thing in front of me turned black. 
My kidneys were irregular and I was 
all played out, with no ambition to do ® 
anything. I started taking Doan’s 
and they cured me entirely so I 
haven’t been troubled since.”

Price 69c, at all dealers. Don’t 
simply ask for a kidney remedy— get 
Doan’s Kidney Pills—the same that 
Mrs. Shepherd had. Foster-Milburn 
Co., Mfrs., Buffalo, N. Y. adv 22-2t

J. P. COLLINS

REAL ESTATE

Ranches and Live Stock
Kansas Blackleg Vaccine.

M ID L A N D , T E X A S

: llano mm shop i
M. D. JOHNSON 

Proprietor
Courteous Expert Workmen 

Sanitary Specialties
’ Your Patronage Solicited I  

PHONB 37S

*•++•}*+-M-•!•+•{.•}..M --M ..;."!.-M ..¡.4..f..,.,,.»

I DR. C. H. TIGNER f  
t Dentist I
I Office
? Second Floor I

Gary & Burns Building.

Philipp’s Dairy
Pure, Fresh Milk

Delivered from 5 a. m. to 6 
a. m. and 5 p. nu to 6 p. m. 

Your patronage solicited.

Phone 337-C

*  *  
*  MISS LYDIE G. WATSON *  
4* who has been a piano student 4* 
J  of the most eminent instjuc- *  
4- tors of Galloway,Searcy, Ark., ♦ 

Landon Conservatory, Dallas,
4’  and American Conservatory, ♦ 
■f Chicago, 111., now haa her ♦ 
f  Studio open for the term 1921 + 
v  22. ■ The highest standards 4* 
4* maintained. Thoroughness tfco ♦ 
f  slogan. Study with definite *  
* ' aim. *

»♦  > -H ' > -H ' <„1' 'l„|| 'H"|. I- '!■ ♦♦
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LEGION’S GENUINE 'CAVE MAN’

WOULD STARVE TH E
WORLD FOR PROFIT

Parlee Gross, Buckeye Soldier, Spe
cializes on Underground Explora

tion—Says “ It’s the Life.”

Remarkably few newly married eou 
pies ever think of settling down in a 

little cave in the 
Ozark mountains. 
And yet Parlee C. 
G r o s s  o f  M o  
Comb, O., says 
that caves are 
much w a r m e r  
than apartments 
ana farmhouses. 
T h e y  are also 
much cheaper.

When Gr o s s ,  
who is a maga
zine writer con
nected with the 

See-America-First movement, returned 
to MeComb from an exploration of 
the celebrated Ha Ha Tonka region 
In the Ozarks, he didn't understand 
wliy his American Legion post hadn't 
picked out a nice ripe cave for its 
quarters. He said cave life was the 
only life. He has become not only a 
cave admirer, but a cave connoisseur 
as well, and in appreciation of his ex
ploration achievements, officials have 
named an interesting geological for- 
nation which he discovered “Gross’s 
Giant Gnome.”

The American Legion at MeComb is 
proud of its genuine “cave man”—par
ticularly proud of the fact that he has 
been selected as one of the members 
of a party to penetrate the unknown 
Tegions of Wyandotte Cave of Indi
ana and the Great Onyx Cave of Ken
tucky.

DENVER LEGION BOOSTS HER

Miss Edith Adams, Beautiful Actress, 
as Genuine as the Centennial 

State's Mountains.

Members of the American Legion in 
Denver testify that all the ex soldier 
talent this side of 
the Rockies does 
not compare with 
a good - looking 
g i r l ,  w h on it 
comes to putting 
on a show. They 

• are g r a d u a l l y  
coming to this 
conclusion—being 
some few years 
behind Broadway 
managers, w li o 
discovered the se
cret several sum
mers ago by reading old Egyptian 
and Syrian manuscripts.

Legionnaires in Denver didn’t breathe 
any of this to Miss Edith Adams when 
they asked her to join their show, be
cause, after all, they don't like to ad
mit it except in plenary session, with 
newspaper men excluded. But the ru
mor is that Miss Adams knew It any
way.

The particular thing about Miss 
Adams which her Legion friends are 
proud of is that she doesn't “ flap.” 
The foibles of the eastern debutante 
fail to interest them (or their audi
ence) when they can find an amateur 
actress, "as genuine as tlicir own Col- 

.orado mountains.”

USED THE GOLD BRICK CURE

"T regiment” Ended Many Cases of 
Flat-Feet, Semi-Blindness and 

Other “ Defects.”

A gold brick which made the Jarae 
to walk and the blind to see is told 
of by -Oapt. P. H. McCarthy; Develop
ment Battalion No. !. Fort Benjamin 
Harrison, Ind., who gets the credit for 
introducing the term' “gold brick” into 
the army during the war. The unwill
ingness of certain recruits to submit 
to “development” brought the brick 
Into piay.

Innumerable cases of flat-feet, semi- 
blindness, and other aliments were 
continually reported tij) reluctant sol
diers at Hi“ camp. It was up to Cap
tain McCarthy to discover whether 
these were aliments or alibis. When 
the medical profession failed, the brick 
got in its work. The soldier would be 
handed the gold article and told to go 
about as he pleased, free from drill, 
bikes, labor of any kind, but lie must 
carry the brick. When lie saw an offi
cer be intis! hold the brick out with the 
left hand and salute with (lie right.

The sick man was invariably back 
drilling with his - outfit the second 
day. Flat feet and cold ones alike 
ivcre cured.

On March 1st, wheat was quoted in 
the grain market at $1.50 per bushel. 
This sharp advance in price, however, 
is of no benefit to those producers 
who found prices around $1 per bush
el when they had wheat to sell. There 
is nothing new in the situation. It 
has always been the same with 
wheat, corn, cotton or other farm 
commodities. Prices have been at 
their lowest when farmers were sell
ing and the highest after they had 
sold and speculators controlled,says 
Farm and Ranch, and continues:

As evidence of the cold-blooded 
methods used by speculators in the 
necessities of life, we quote the fol
lowing, published in one of Senator 
Capper’s papers:

Murphy, of the Chicago Board of 
Trade, wired as follows: “ All you 
need now to put wheat up is to start 
a campaign with the sanction of the 
government at Washington to get 
the public stampeded and I suggest 
this as the slogan—“ Buy a barrel of 
flour.”  In this connection, two things 
should be kept in mind: First, the 
bulk of the wheat in existence is not 
now owned by the farmers; and, sec
ond, this campaign for higher prices 
is ostensibly to be waged in the in
terest of farmers.— Grain Market 
Gossip, February 9th, 1922.

It is difficult to conceive of a more 
heartless, cruel and inhuman scheme 
in this world of starving people than 
to increase the price of wheat for 
purpose of adding to the fortunes of 
the speculators. And such an exhibi
tion of nerve. “ Start a campaign 
with the sanction of the government 
at Washington to get the public 
stampeded, and I suggest this as a 
slogan—“ Buy a barrel of flour.” And 
this ostensibly to be waged in the 
interest of the farmers—farmers who 
do not own any wheat, or a very few 
bushels comparatively. Murphy 
seems to take it for granted that the 
sanction of the government can be 
"had for the asking. Is it possible 
that the government has been used in 
similar schemes heretofore? ,Govern 
ment regulation of Boards of Trade 
can not come too soon to make im 
possible such collossal impudence on 
the' part ' of members who build up 
fortunes by stealing the bread from 
the mouths of the hungry.

TiSTS RAISE
ALL GENERAL WORK STRENGTH

ENED BY 75 MILLION CAM- 
PAIGN. IT IS SHOWN.

WHERE THE IViOftEY GOES

Sums That Have Been Appropriated 
To Various Objects 8et Forth 

By Headquarters Office At 
Naehvllle, Terni.

TEXAS U, SECOND TO
JOHNS HOPKINS ONLY

Enrollment in the graduate school 
of the University of Texas is now 
larger than any other university in 
the South, with the exception of 
Johns Hopkins, according to Dean H. 
W. Harper. There is an enrollment 
of 151 students taking courses fop 
advanced degrees, and this number is 
larger than any previous year’s 
registration. Of this number 42 are 
candidates for the degrees of master 
of arts, three for master of business 
administration, and two for master of 
journalism, and one for doctor of 
philosophy. Formerly, the graduate 
school included only the college of 
arts and sciences, but during the last 
two years, work leading to the de
gree of master of arts has been offer
ed by the school of medicine in the 
departments of bacteriology and pre
ventive medicine, biological chemis
try and physiology. Meyer Bodan- 
sky, an instructor in biological chem
istry in the school of medicine, is the 
first candidate for the degree of mas
ter of arts there.

CLOTHES FOR GIRLS AT
TEXAS UNIVERSITY

Foch Seco Hiintelf in “ Movies.” 
Ma:Hull l ’oeil snt comfortably In 

Barf* the oilier evening and saw films 
of Ina Ki.ooo mile tour ihrough the 
United State«. The “movie” was part 
of the entertain»,i«if which the Paris 
post of the American Legion had ar
ranged for the marshal. Ambassador 
Myron T. Herrick salii, In introducing 
Fach : " “ if It had been possible for 
Germany in J914 to have unni a pic
ture so truly representing the love 
between France and America, the war 
—on m cover have been,"

In order to answer requests com
ing from girls in various parts of the 
State in regard to the clothes they 
should have before coming to the Un
iversity of Texas, the home econo
mics department is preparing a bul
letin, which will contajn among 
other things the minimum, average 
and maximum cost of a girl’s ward
robe and a list of general expenses. 
Students in the home economics de
partment have actually listed their 
own expenses , in order to make the 
results more accurate. In 1913, a 
bulletin on this subject showed that 
the minimum amount spent by a Un
iversity girl for clothes during one 
year was $75, and this amount was 
spent by a girl who was working, her 
way through school. The average 
-amount as $200, while $600 was spent 
by many girls engaged in numerous 
social affairs.Freshmen usually spend 
more on their wardrobes, it is said, 
since they usually buy more clothes 
than necessary, and have new sup
plies of all wearing apparel. Seniors 
probably spend more than juniors or 
sophomores, since they need to re
new their wardrobes in many re
spects, and indulge themselves in 
more luxuries during their last col
lege year.

WOULD CONNECT CHICAGO 
WITH NEW YORK

The Type Used.in One Year to Pub
lish Endorsements of Doan’s 

Kidney Pills
Of the many kidney remedies on the 

market today, none is recommended 
like Doan’s Kidney Pills. Fiftv thous
and benefitted people gladly testify 
in the newspapers of their own towns. 
Forty-five hundred American newspa
pers publish this home proof of 
Doan’s merit. The typo used in one 
year to tell this wonderful story 
would make a solid column of metal 
twice as high as the world’s highest 
mountain. Placed end to end the 
lines of typto would reach from New 
York to Chicago. These miles of 
good words told by 50,000 tongues 
sound glad tidings to any Midland 
sufferers who wants relief from kid
ney and bladder ills. Here’s a Mid
land case. Don’t experiment. Use 
the remedy endorsed by people »ou 
know.

Mrs. C. E. Rogers, Midland, says: 
“ Doan’s Kidnev Pills ar? an old re
medy with me and there is nothing 
that can take its place. I used Doan’s 
off and on when my kidneys felt slus-- 
gish or when there was soreness 
through them in the morning. A short 
use of Doan’s always o-ave me relief 
so I haghly recommend this medi
cine.”

Price 60c at all dealers. Don’t 
simply ask for a kidney remedy— get 
Doan’s Kidney Pills—the same that 
Mrs. Rogers had. Foeter-Milburn Co., 
Wfrs., Buffalo, N. Y. adv 24-2t

Dr. E. Gill,  Baptist  Representative In 
Europe,  on Left,  ar.d P. V .  Pavloff  of

All Russian Baptist Union.
From the beginning or the Baptist 

75 Million Campaign to January, 1922, 
a total of $30,356,319.41 had been paid 
In to objects fostered by the Cam
paign, it is announced by the general 
headquarters office at Nashville. Of 
this amount $28,799,971.15 came In 
through the payment of regular Cam
paign subscriptions and the remaining 
$1.560.348.26 In special contributions.

Regular receipts from the various 
states follow: Ala., $1,301,124.76; Ark., 
$714,683.09; D. of C.. $123,280.01; Fla., 
$469,753.53; Ga„ $3,000,174.10; 111.,
$298.576.13; Kt„ $3,187,656.15; La., 
$807.991.13.; Md„ $393,517.46; Miss., 
$1,243.846.50; Mo., $1,190,754.7.0; N M., 
$145,229.97; N. C-, $2,211.741.50; OKla., 
$840.562.65; S. C., $2,633.840.53; Tenn., 
$1,797,483.10; Tex., $571C2.G38.85; \'a., 
$3,279.085. More than 250,000 baptisms 
were reported by Southern Baptist 
churches last year.

How Money Was Distributed
Seven general objects of the denom

ination were embraced in the Cam
paign program, and from the regular 
Campaign contributions those objects 
have received the following amounts, 
according to a compilation by tbehead- 

’ quarters office: Foreign missions. $6,- 
434.012.63; home missions, $3.662,- 
600.67; state missions in the seventeen 
states and local work in the District 
of Columbia. $4.954,813.26; Christian 
education, $7,192,142.79; Baptist hos
pitals. $2,004,099.16; orphanages. $2,. 
103,787.33; a'nd Relief and Annuity 
Board, which ministers to aged de
pendent ministers and their families, 
$799.126.99.

What Money Has Done
These funds represent an advance, 

ranging from 200 to 300 per cent, in 
the contributions of Southern Baptists 
to their general missionary, educa
tional and benevolent work, prior to 
the inauguration of the Campaign, and 
have enabled the 'boards and other 
agencies to greatly extend their serv
ices in all departments. In addition 
to sending out more than 180 new mis
sionaries since the Campaign began, 
and providing many church buildings, 
mission residences, schools, theolog- 
ioal seminaries, publishing houses, 
hospitals and the like on the older 
fields the Foreign ivfisslon Board has 
been enabled to open work in the new 
fields of Spain, Jugoslavia, Hungary, 
Roumania and Southern Russia in 
Europe, and Palestine, Syria and Si
beria in Asia, and Dr. Eveijptt Gill, for 
many years a missionary ik Italy, but 
more recently a pastor in Kansas City, 
has been named special European rep
resentative to supervise the greatly 
expanded work on that continent. Dr. 
Gill Is giving much of his time to dis
tributing Baptist relief funds in Rus
sia and otherwise looking after the in
terests of the denomination there.

Home Work Enlarged 
Among the outstanding accomplish

ments of the Horne Mission Board are 
the aiding of more than 1,000 churches 
with loans and gifts for church build
ings, completion of the big tuberculo
sis sanatorium at El Paso, enlarge
ment of the work In Cuba and the 
Canal Zone, strengthening of the 87 
mountain mission schools and the de
velopment of all eleven departments 
of the work of the Board. In all sev
enteen states of the Southern Baptist 
Convention the state mission work has 
been greatly extended, the number of 
Baptists hospitals in the South ha» 
been increased from eleven to twenty- 
three, all of the older eighteen Baptist 
orphanages have been aided in mate
rial ways and two new ones have been 
established, while the number of aged 
dependent ministers and their families 
has been doubled and the amount of 
aid given them increased 100 per cent.

Collections Are Pushed 
While the collections so far repre

sent a big gain over the contributions 
of Southern Baptists to their work be
fore the Campaign, the sum collected 
is not all that Is due and in all the 
South an effort.!» being made to col- 
leot as much more as possible by the 
close of the Convention year, Majr 3, 
that none of the work may nutter.

“ Essay on Anatomy”
“ Anatomy is a human body. It is 

divided into three parts, the haid, the 
ches and the stummick. The haid 
holdes the skull and the brains if 
there is any, the ches holdes the liv
er and lites, and the stommick holdes 
the vowels, which is A-E-O-U and 
sometimes W and Y.”

Speaking of Furniture
Bride— I want to buy an easy chair 

for my husband.
Salesman—Morris ?
Bride — No, Clarence.— Business

Envelopes.

Why not make the graduating gift 
a kodak, one of the lovely hand carv
ed frames, or a photo of yourself.
Miller’s Studio. adv 22tf

Citation by Publication
The State of Texas.
To the Sheriff _ or any Constable of 

Andrews County— Greeting:
| You are hereby commanded to sum- 
i mon C. A. Atchison, Burl Hollaway, 
T. I. Green, F. L. Torrance, F. C. 
Greenwood, I. W. Hamil, J. E. Woot
en, B. W. Cavender, Wailes Eubank, 
A. R. Hartley, W. A. Kaderli, trustee, 
Howard B. Cox, Mason Williams, 
trustee, and -he Vaugh Lumber Com
pany, by making publication of this 
citation once in each week for four 
successive weeks previous to the re
turn day hereof, in some newspaper 
published in your county, if there be 
a newspaper published therein, but if 
not, then in any newspaper published 
in the 70th Judicial District; but if 
there be no newspaper published in 
said judicial district, then in a news
paper published in the nearest district 
to said 70th Judicial District, to ap
pear at the next regular term of the 
district court of Andrews County, to 
be holden at the court house thereof, 
in Andrews, Texas, on the third Mon
day in March. A. D., 1922, the same 
being the 25th day of March, A. D., 
1922, then and there to answer a pe
tition filed in said court on the 20th 
day of February, A. D., 1922, in a 
suit numbered on the docket of said 
court No. 267, wherein L. B. Pember-- 
ton is plaintiff, and C. A. Atchison, 
Burl Holloway, T. I. Green, F. L. 
Torrance, F. C. Greenwood, I. W. 
Hamil, J. E. Wooten, B. W. Cavender, 
Wailes Eubank, A. R. Hartley, W. A. 
Kaderli, trustee, Howard B. Cox, Ma
son Williams, trustee, and the Vaugh 
Lumber Company are defendants,and 
said petition alleging:

This is an action in tresspass to 
try title brought by L. B. Pemberton, 
a resident of Midland County, Texas, 
plaintiff, against the defendants, C. 
A. Atchison, whose residence is un
known to plaintiff; Burl Holloway, 
whose residence is Andrews County, 
Texas; T. I. Green and F .L. Tor
rance, whose residences are in Fisher 
County, Texas; F. C. Greenwood, I. 
W. Hamil^ J. E. Wooten, B ,W. Cav
ender, Wailes Eubank, A. R. Hartley, 
W. A. Kaderli, trustee, Howard B. 
Cox, Mason Williams, trustee, and 
the Vaugh Lumber Company, whose 
residences are unknown to plaintiff. 
Plaintiff’s original petition alleges 
that on the 6th day of January, A. 
D., 192®,” he was lawfully seized and 
possessed of the following land pre
mises situated in Andrews County, 
Texas, holding and claiming the same 
in fee simple, to-wit: All of section 
No. six (6) in block A-50, abstract 
No . 937, C. A. Atchison, original 
the title and restitution of the above 
described land and premises and for 
one hundred and twenty-eight ($128) 
grantee, containing 640 acres of land. 
That on the day and year last afore
said the above named defendants un
lawfully entered upon said above 
named premises and land owned by 
plaintiff and the above named defen
dants unlawfully ejected plaintiff 
therefrom, and unlawfully withholds 
said land and premises from plain
tiff’s possession to  plaintiff’s damage 
of one hundred and twenty-eight 
($128.00) dollars.

Plaintiff prays for judgment for 
dollars damages, and costs of suit, 
and for such other and further relief, 
special and general, in law and in 
equity, that he may be justly entitled 
to.

Herein fail not, but have before 
said court, at its aforesaid next reg
ular term, this writ with your return 
thereon, showing how you have exe
cuted the same.

Given under my hand and the seal 
of said court, at office in Andrews, 
Andrews County, Texas, this the 20th 
day of February, A. D., 1922.
(seal) R. M. M'eans, Clerk, 
District Court, Andrews Co., Texas.

adv 21-4t

"Ladles and gentle- 
men, you unit too 
something fine when 
Willie Jones eats a 
whole great big box 
af Kellogg's Corn 
Flakes because that's 
the only hind he will 
eat a whole box oft’’

It’s a treat to 
sit down to a bowl o f  
Kellogg’s Corn Flakes

You’ll agree that you never ate such delicious, 
such satisfying cereal as Kellogg’s Corn Flakes! 
Those big, sunny-brown “ sweet-hearts-of-the- 
corn”  are so fascinating in flavor and so crispy 
and crunchy that you don’ t wonder the chil
dren are thrilled to eat them!

Compare Kellogg’s with imitations to realize 
[their quality, their appetizing appeal, their 
wonder-crispness! Kellogg’s are never tough 
or leathery or hard to eat! Each heaping spoon
ful of Kellogg’s is even more joyous and satis
fying than the last! •

Be sure that you get Kellogg’s— the delicious 
Corn Flakes in the RED and GREEN package 
that hears the signature of W . K. Kellogg, 
originator of Toasted Corn Flakes! NONE' 
ARE GENUINE W ITHOUT IT !

toastedCORN
f l a k e ?

Don't forget, KELLOGG'S Corn 
Flakes are made by the folks who 
gave you the JUNGLELAND 
Moving Pictures. Coupon inside 
every package of KELLOGG’S 
Corn Flakes explains how you 
can obtain another copy of 
JUNGLELAND.

COBH FLAKES
Also makers of KELLOGG’S KRUMBLES and 
KELLOGG’S BRAN, cooked and knuckled

Chas. L . Klapproth
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW 

Midland, Texas
General Practice in State and 

Federal Courts
TELEPHONE NO. 347

B. W . B A K E R
Attorney-at-Law

6ENERAL CIVIL PRACTICE
Suite212 Llano Building 

M IDLAND. TE X A S

DR. W. K. CURTIS
Internal Medicines

Day phone 12-J Night phone 176

Offices formerly occupied by 
Dr. J. F. Haley

Money To Loan
ON

Land and Ranches
No red tape, no delay; 5

years time.

W. j .  MORAN
Midland, - Texas

Sanitary Barber Shop
B A R T W ILK IN S O N  

Proprietor
Everything new and uptodale. 

C u rry  Bldg., F irst Door 
South of Postoffice.

Good Bath Accommodations

Texas Herefords
SIRES IN SERVICE

Hero
Beau H om age  
Dom ino H

Beau Donald, 901
Sagm ore H  
A legre Lad

Two hundred head of breeding cows in the herd.

Can ( furnish high quality young Herefords at all tim es.

Buy Your Registered Herefords ait Hom e  
and save Tim e , Trouble and Expense

AIS of M y Herd Bulls A re  
Texas Bred and Texas Raised

HENRY M. HALFF
MIDLAND, TEXAS
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LISTEN
If you spend more than 90# of the money 
you earn, you are depriving yourself of 
the means for a home, a business, a 
future. Ten per cent of your earnings is 
the minimum which the average man can 
and ought to save. Your first obligation 
is to your family. Build you a home.

Rockwell Bros & Co.
Telephone 48

MIDLAND
SOCIETY

MISS LYDIE G. WATSON 
Editor

Phone No. 88

Delightful Day Enjoyed by Methodist 
Ladies

An event of special significance 
both from a social standpoint and for 
the worthy purpose for which it was 
held, was enjoyed by the ladies of the 
Methodist Missionary Society, on 
Tuesday when they met in the attrac
tive and spacious home of Mrs. H 
Klapproth and had a spend-the-day 
party, to sew for the orphan girl in 
the Waco orphanage whom they are 
clothing. This year the girl gradua
tes—hence there was a pretty senti
ment in the making of her wardrobe, 
which each faithful woman enjoyed 
thoroughly. The garments were all 
dainty and pretty and from the fluffy 
white organdy graduating frock to the 
cheery school dresses and sweet little 
underthings, they would all appeal to 
any girly-girl’s heart, causing it to 
throb happily at the mere joy of liv
ing and to realize that there is indeed 
a loving Father who cares for even 
the “ least of these,’’ There were about 
33 ladies present and at noon a most 
sumptious feast was enjoyed and

ing, her girlish heart loved the Savior, 
the gentle Father who when she 
reached the journey’s end, took her in 
his tender arms and wafted her across 
the river of death to that “ evergreen 
shore.”  She told sorrowing loved ones 
she was not afraid and why should 
she be? She loved life and all those

Miss Mirita Ay cock, Hostess
On last Saturday evening a group 

of the younger beaux and belles ' en
joyed a party at the home of Miss 
Minta Aycook. Punch and cake were 
served and a most enjoyable time was 
reported.

™—0—•
The Presbyterian Ladies Ayl Socie

ty met in business session last week 
at the residence of Mrs. Heatly. A 
representative number was in atten
dance and during the social hour 
sandwiches, chocolate and coifee were 
served. The next meeting will be 
with Mrs. A. N. Brown.

Mr. and Mrs. Homer Rowe are this 
week moving into their beautiful new 
bungalow in the northwest part of 
town.

—o—■
Doris Lynn, the youngest daughter 

of Rev. and Mrs. O. J. Hull, has been 
ill the past week, suffering from an 
acute attack of appendicitis.

Mrs. Hugh Barnes, and Hugh, Jr., 
of Andrews, are the guests of her sis 
ter, Mrs. E. R. Thomas and family 
this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Scharbauer are
visiting in El Paso where they are the 

dear ones who made it so precious for )?uesta of their daufrhter> Mrs. Ge0.
her—but she was prepared and now 
she is enjoying that heritage which is 
promised the faithful and pure in 
heart. Let this thought cheer and 
comfort the sorrowing husband, fa 
ther, mother, brothers and sisters to 
all of whom The Reporter extends 
profoundest sympathy.

Baptjst Ladies Auxiliary
During last week the Ladies Aux

iliary of the Baptist church observed 
the week of prayer. The meetings 
were made a great success. First,by 
having a capable and considerate pro
gram committee in the person of Sis
ter Hull. Secondly by the great Scrip
ture lessons read and explained by 
the leaders. Thirdly, by the ready 
response of each one on the pro
grams; good attendance, strict atten
tion, hearty co-operation, earnest 
talks, fervent prayers and soul in
spiring songs.

Subject for Monday, “ Prayer Ser
vice for More Laborers”—-Leader, 
Mrs. B. W. Baker.

Tuesday, “ Evangelism”— Leader,
Mrs. D. D. Lee.

Wednesday, “ Enlistment”— Leader 
Mrs. W. H. Spaulding.

In handling her subject each lead-

D. Elliott.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Scharbauer 
and Miss Essie Cowden visited in Dal
las and Fort Worth this week.

—o—
Ladies buy one of those modish 

dainty aprons tomorrow for sele at 
the Cattlemen’s Exchange.

Mrs. J. T. McKissick returned last 
week from an extended visit to her 
mother at Culleoka, Tenn.

Mrs. and Mrs. J .E. Hill left Mon
day afternoon foT a visit to Fort 
Worth.

Preston-Porter
Miss Dorcass Porter, of this city, 

and W. B. Preston, of Midland, were 
quietly married at the home o f the 
bride’s parents, east Snyder, at 9 
o’clock Tuesday morning. Only a few 
of her intimate friends and Mr. Sam 
Preston , brother of the groom, of 
Midland, were present, Rev. W. D. 
Brown officiating.

Miss Porter is one of our most pop
ular young women and number her 
friends, by her acquaintances. She 
is a sweet, attractive‘ girl, but it idsumptious least was enioyea ana ___, , , „ ■ _____-------------------------------> ........  °  ’

when the last daintv stitch was taken’ P1 ° ' sh® la °  e“ u' h p - " needless to enumerate her many wnen tne last dainty stitcn was taxen. f , . .  ri HeerTthone-ht. in ore- , „  , , , .
each good woman felt that she had 
come to the “ end of a perfect day.”
1 —o—

Curculo Castellano Society
The Circulo Castellano Society 

met in regular session on Friday, 
March 10th, under the supervision of 
Miss Littlejohn. A beneficial pro
gram was rendered, a credit to our 
society. The following program was 
rendered:

Poem— Educational Quotations.
Opening song—“ A Merry Life.”
Reading—Eual Holman, 

i Roll call, response with a fact 
about Poe’s life.

Works of Poe—Johnnie Roberts.
Vocal solo— Maggie Snodgrass.
Reading—Cora Mae Haley.
Current Events—Lucile Lee.
Locals—Ruth Blakeney.
Critic’s report.
After the program we attended to 

. some business and decided to have a 
picnic on Tuesday afternoon, March 
14th. We had a few minutes left, 
during which Miss Littlejohn enter
tained us with two readings.—Repor
ter. |

In Memariam
It was a great shock to Midland re

latives and friends last week when 
the sad news came of the passing to 
that “ land of unsetting sun” of Mrs. 
H. T. McCulloh, or Miss Laura Taul, 
as she was more familiarly known in 
this, her childhood home. Her death 
occurred in Albuquerque, N. M., on 
March 3rd; the dear girl was laid to 
rest in the cemetery at Mountainair, 
N. M. She was only sick a week and 
never very strong, her frail body soon 
succumbed to the ravages of influen
za. Laura was a lovely girl and her 
short life was a beautiful one. Bright,

erful study and deeplhought in pre 
paration of same. We feel that this 
is only the beginning of the many 
things that we will enjoy in our work 
for the Master. The inspiration we 
received should inspire us to more 
zealous work, greater social and 
spiritual unity and enable us to per
form our duties as becometh Chris
tian workers.

On account of the serious illness of 
the pastor’s little daughter, the Aux
iliary deferred their usuel weekly 
meeting. They extend their sympathy 
and prayers to the family and hope 
for her speedy recovery.— Reporter. 

— o
Bruce-Prantil

On the 2nd of March at the home of 
the bride in Wilburton, Okla., Mr. 
Clayborn Bruce, of Midland, was hap
pily married to Miss Pauline Prantil. 
They then came on to Midland to vis
it Mr. Bruce’s sister, Mrs. Walden. 
The groom has lived here for the past 
fifteen years and has many friends 
who wish him and his young bride a 
long life of uninterrupted happiness 
and prosperity. He served eighteen 
months in the world war, the most of 
that period being spent overseas, in 
France, England and Germany. He is 
now a student in a business college in 
Dallas, where he and his young wife 
expect to make their future home. 
The Reporter extends felicitations.

Expense Cut to Fit the Times

HIGH GRADE AT POPULAR PRICES

For Women and Girls
Suits, Capes and Coats $22.50 to $ 75.00 
Dresses, Canton Crepes and Taffetas, 
$15.00 and up to $ 69.00
Gage and Elz Hats $4.95 and up to

$ 27.50
Oxfords and Pumps $2.50, $3.50 and up
t o ................................................. $ 8.50
Lock La Meal Corsets $3.50, $5.00 and

! $10.00

For Men and Boys -
Let us make you a suit. Agents for 
Hart Schaffner & Marx; suits start at 
$20.00, up to $ 50.00
Eagle Shirts, Wonderful line $2.25, 
$2.50 and . . . .  $ 5.00
John B. Stetson Hats $6.00, $7.00, 
$9.00 and . . . .  $ 10.00

Lewis Under Wear, the best line made, $1.00, $1.50 and . . . .  $ 2.50 
Shoes for men and boys at pre-war prices, $2.50, $3.50, $3175, $5.00, $7.50
Reynolds S h o e s ............................................................. . . .  $ 11.50

Men's Overalls at $1.25 and $ 1.50 
Men’s Khaki shirts $1.25 and $ 2.00

I

Everybody’s
Midland’s Quality Store. T. S. PâMerssen &  Co.

charms as all who know her, love her 
and will miss her so much. She will 
be especially missed by her Snyder 
school class, and in the B. Y. P. U. 
work.

Mr. Preston is a prominent young 
-ranchman of Midland County, and al
though he is known by only a few 
here, he has won the respect and ad
miration of all who have made his ac- 
quaintance.He was a very close friend 
of Carroll, Miss Porter’s brother, it 
was through his sympathy and de
sire to help and comfort the family at 
the loss of their son, that he first 
came to Snyder.

Mr. and Mrs. Preston left in their 
car soon after the ceremony for their 
home on his ranch near Midland.

We wish them happiness and pros
perity and hope that many visits will 
Ibe paid to their friends in Snyder.— 
Snyder Signal.

The above account will bp o f great 
interest to the people of Midland and 
Midland County, where Mr. Preston is 
so well and popularly (known. He is 
one of our most highly esteemed 
young ranchmen and many friends 
accord him the greatest respect and 
loyalty and these together with The 
Reporter congratulate him upon the 
happy culmination of the sweet and 
pretty romance and extend the most 
cordial greetings to the Winsome 
bride.

C H U R C H  r t O T i e C ê

PRE EASTER SERVICES
AT METHODIST CHURCH C M ê ê i n E Ô  A ü è

The Wednesday Club met March 
8th with Mrs. Halff. This meeting 
was especially for the children. Mrs. 
Halff had charge of the program. The 
first number was a talk by Mrs. Hom
er Rowe, who in a most entertaining 
manner explained to the children how 
the greatest part of the literature 
they have always enjoyed is folk 
lore handed down from many genera
tions bv word of mouth only. “ Why

Methodist Church
Today one o f the great problems 

facing the world is what do men need 
and how can it be supplied? This is 
an old question which has gripped the 
interest of men for centuries in the 
past. Some try to answer these 
needs by supplying material things; 
this cannot satisfy the higher de
mands of the life of men. I f  not,what 
will? Hear these universal needs 
discussed by worshipping with the 
(Methodist church.

Our services are of general inter
est to both the young and the old,and 
a cordial welcome awaits you. We are 
fortunate in having an unusually 
strong choir and orchestra to lead 
the music, in and through which we 
worship. The program for Sunday is 
as follows:

Sunday School, 9:45 a. m.
Morning worship, 11 o’clock. The 

Gift of Power.”
Junior League, 3 p. m.
Senior League, 7 p. m.
Evening worship, 7:45.
Please note the change „in the hour 

for the evening service.
W. A. SMITH, Pastor.

ambitious, she made a splendid stud- the sea is salt,”  and “ The Wonderful
■ ent. She graduated when very young 
with honors in the high school, and 
later took her degree in Midland Col
lege. She was ever hopeful and hap
py, a devoted daughter and sister, 
hence she was a great comfort and 
joy to her immediate family, as well 
as to a host of friends who knew and 
lpved her for her splendid character.

About a year ago she was happily 
married to Mr. H. T. McCulloh, of 
Mountainair, N. M. The young hus
band who is so sadly bereft, has much 

: sympathy in this hour of midnight 
darkness—for “ Ah, broken is the 
golden bowl, the spirit flown forever.” 

Laura was converted and joined the 
Baptist church at the tender age of 
twelve, and during the years follow-

Hair” were read by Mrs. Holt. Selec
tions from the Robin Hood ballads 
were read by Mrs. Thomas. After the 
program the children were taught 
some of the old fashioned games 
played twenty or thirty years ago, 
Delicious refreshments were served 
and a social horir enjoyed.

---O—-"
The Presbyterian Ladies Aid Socie

ty will hold an apron bazaar tomor
row at the Cattlemen’s Exchange. Call 
end buy one of their chic, pretty ap
rons.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Cole are receiving 
congratulations and are rejoicing 
over the advent of a pretty baby girl, 
born last Friday.

The Methodist church will conduct 
a pre-Easter religious campaign this 
year, beginning Sunday morning, Ap
ril 9th, and closing with the morning 
service, April 16th. Plans are now 
being completed for these special ser
vices and the entire membership of 
the church is looking forward with 
great interest to these services. After 
much thought and deliberation it has 
been requested that the pastor con
duct these meetings, assisted by local 
people. The music will be directed 
by Mrs. Dell King, choir director.

All preliminary work is being done 
now through the weekly meetings 
and in special interested groups so 
that it will not require the loss of 
valuable time after the services be
gin.

FOR SENT

j FURNISHED HOME TO RENT—  
I Mrs. A. T. Terry, Phone 121 23-2t

SITUATIONS WANTED

WANTED—Nursing. Confinement
cases a speciality. Mrs. M. K. Funk, 
Phone 433. ltp d ,

POULTRY AND E«G6

FOR SALE—Single comb Rhode Is- 
j lands, winners wherever shown; bet: 
] ter this year than ever; come to my 
| yards and look them over and be con- 
| vinced. A limited number of eggs for 
hatching.. S- H. Basham, office phone
135, residence phone 95. 21-tf

i FOR SALE—Ancona eggs, $1 per, 15.. 
Mrs, Ji. Tl Ragsdale. 24-tf

INTEREST CENTERS IN
THE WORLD SUNDAY

Southern Methodists throughout 
the connection are centering their in
terest on World Sunday, March 26th, 
at which time every member of that 
denomination who made a" subscrip
tion to the Centenary of Missions 
movement will be asked to make a 
payment on his pledge.

The “ World Sunday” movement 
which is now sweeping this section 
was inaugurated, it is said, to arouse 
Methodists to meet their obligations 
for overdue missionary money, -and 
according to thè plans of leaders a 
special effort will be made in this di
rection on March 26th, the official 
“ World Sunday” of Southern Metho
dism, when the theme of world mis
sions will 'be presented in every 
church within the hounds of the 
Methodist Episcopal Church, South.

During the week following “ World 
Sunday" a church-wide canvass will 
be made to collect arreages in Centen
ary payments. It is said that there is 
a shortage of $4,000,000 in collections 
to be made up before the meeting'Of 
the general conference'in May, 1922.

Christian Church
Excellent work is being done in 

Sunday School adult classes. The 
study of the great events of historic 
importance in the Old Testament is 
proving of unusual interest.

Sunday School opens promptly at 
9:45 a. m.

Song services precedes preaching 
at 10:53 a .m., and dismissal will be 
promptly at 12 noon.

Evening services at 7:30 o’clock. 
As the days are longer and even

ings shorter the services will be very 
brief. Come and attend these services.

I. H. TEEL, Pastor.

Dear Milady: The new showing of 
Blue Bird dresses includes a boom 
canton of excellent lines for stout, 
which features an oriental motif: A 
lovely black crepe chiffon dinner 
gown with sleeves, you’ll exclaim 
over an honest to goodness sport 
dress of American Beauty crepe knit. 
Our customers appreciate the real 
economy of the Blue Bird way. We 
have some nifty spring wraps which 
will appeal to you. Commencing Sat
urday we shall receive new fl'sh hats 
for matron and miss each week. And 
now for little milady from five- to ten, 
saving the best for the last, we: are 
offering a few of the prettiest white 
patent milan hats, with gingham 
froqks, which look like- Easter day, at 
$1.49 cents each while they last.Come 
often, your own- Whitmeyer’s Shop.

adv

MISCELLANEOUS WANTS 
--------------------— --------------------*
FOR. SALE—A  young span of,mules-. 
For cash or good ¿note. See Horace 
Eiland-,, at First National Bank 24-2-p

AN ESTRAY—A Berkshire sow,
j about eight months old and not in, 
j good flesh. Owner may receive, in-. 
! formation and recover by calling at; 
j this office and' paying for this notice.
j ________ 22-26,
TRUCK HAULING-—Have Ford ton 
truck and solicit your hauling of all 
kinds. A. E. Blitch,, phone 357-L 
_________  1.5 rtf

Catholic Church
Mass will be on every third Sun

day of the month and on the fifth 
Sunday when there is a fifth Sunday 
in the month. Beginning of mass at 
10 a. m.

Millard Eidson, of Scharbauer & 
Eidson, took in the stock convention 
in Fort Worth this week.

Mrs. Sam Weinstein is visiting rel- 
atiyes and friends in Fort Worth this 
week. ^

The Pneumonia Month
March is a typical pneumonia 

month and usually gives a high rate 
of mortality for the disease After 1 
a long and hard winter, the system 1 
much of its resistance and people 
grow careless. When every cold, no , 
matter how slight, is given prompt j 
and intelligent attention, there is 
much less danger of pneumonia. It 
should be borne in mind that pneu- | 
monia is a germ disease and breeds 
in the throat. Chamberlain’s Cough \ 
Remedy is an expectorant and cleans 1 
out the germ ladened mucus and not 
only cures a cold but prevents its re- | 
suiting in pneumonia. It is .pleasant i 
to take. Children take it willingly.

adv March lm

FOR SA LE - MISCELLANEOUS

FOR SALE— Five or six, thousand 
binders of cane, 1920 crop. In house- 
over a year. Ten cents a bundle o f 
$-0 per to®. Call me oyer phone 

i 389-A, at night. C. M-. J. Stringer, 
_______________ __  _ l ? t f
OAK WOOD—For sale. Phone 216 
and 56. Locklar Bros, 9tf

LEGAL NOTICES

We can please you with tires. Wes
tern Auto Supply Co. adv 28-2t

NOTICE— This is to notify the pub
lic generally, and W. E. Thomas in 
particular, that, we will on March 28, 
1922, at our garage, sell at public out
cry at 10 o’clock in the morning on 
said date, one Overland five passen
ger touring car, model 75, serial num
ber 3367, to satisfy a storage charge 
and repairs on said car amounting to 
$81.44. Western Auto Supply Com
pany. 24-2t

Black Dirt for your flowerpots, 
lawn, and garden. Hauled from lake 
near Midland, $2.50 per load. Big 
3 Truck Line, Phone 26-J, adv23-3t

J
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